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 (1) Pursuant to General Instruction II.D to Form S-3, the amount to be
     registered, proposed maximum aggregate offering price per security and
     proposed maximum aggregate offering price has been omitted for each class
     of securities that is registered hereby.
 (2) The proposed maximum aggregate offering price per security will be
     determined from time to time by the registrant in connection with the
     issuance of the securities registered hereunder.
 (3) Excludes an aggregate of $197,887,500 unsold securities (Debt Securities;
     Preferred Stock; Depository Shares; Common Stock; Warrants to purchase Debt
     Securities, Preferred Stock or Common Stock; and Common Stock reserved for
     issuance upon conversion or exchange of Debt Securities or Preferred Stock)
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     the stock purchase contracts or stock purchase units registered hereunder
     are covered by this registration statement. No separate consideration will
     be received for any securities registered hereunder that are issued in
     exchange for, or upon conversion of, as the case may be, the debt
     securities, preferred stock, depositary shares or warrants.

                             ---------------------
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   You should rely only on the information contained in this prospectus, the
                            prospectus supplement or
 in documents we have referred you to. We have not authorized anyone to provide
                                      you
                      with information that is different.
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                      WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

     USS files annual, quarterly and current reports, proxy statements and other
information with the SEC. You may read and copy any document we file with the
SEC at the SEC's Public Reference Room at 450 Fifth Street Washington, D.C.
20549. You may obtain information on the operation of the Public Reference Room
by calling the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330. Our SEC filings are also accessible
through the Internet at the SEC's website at http://www.sec.gov. Many of our SEC
filings are also accessible on our website at http://www.ussteel.com.

     The SEC allows us to "incorporate by reference" into this prospectus the
information in documents we file with it, which means that we can disclose
important information to you by referring you to those documents. The
information incorporated by reference is considered to be a part of this
prospectus, and later information that we file with the SEC will� teriddddddddd ttus,,a
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                                  OUR COMPANY

     We are the largest integrated steel producer in North America. Integrated
steel producers make steel from iron ore, unlike mini-mills that mostly melt
scrap to make steel products. We have a broad product mix with particular focus
on value-added products and serve customers in the automotive, appliance,
distribution and service center, container, industrial machinery, construction
and oil and petrochemical markets. We currently have annual steel-making
capability of 17.8 million tons through our four integrated steel mills. In
addition, we have a diversified mix of assets that provide us with a varied
stream of revenues.

     We operate three integrated steel mills and six finishing facilities in
North America and produce, transport and sell a variety of sheet, tin, plate and
tubular products, as well as coke, iron ore and coal. We participate in several
joint ventures engaged in steel processing and finishing. We also participate in
the real estate, resource management, and engineering and consulting services
businesses. We have a significant market presence in each of our major product
areas and have long-term relationships with many of our major customers. We have
annual steel-making capability in the U.S. of 12.8 million tons through Gary
Works in Indiana, Mon Valley Works in Pennsylvania, and Fairfield Works in
Alabama. We operate finishing facilities in those three states and Ohio. We are
the largest domestic producer of seamless oil country tubular goods and one of
the two largest producers of tin mill products in North America. We produce most
of the iron ore and coke and a portion of the coal we use as raw materials in
our steel-making process.
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domestic employees upon their retirement. The sharp decline in the value of the
equity holdings of our major pension trusts thus far during 2002 and future
market performance will likely have an impact on the future needs of our pension
plans beyond 2003. Future funding requirements are dependent on a number of
factors such as funded status, regulatory requirements for funding purposes that
necessitate different and more restrictive assumptions for measuring obligations
than those used for accounting, and the level and timing of asset returns as
compared with the level and timing of expected disbursements.

  BANKRUPTCIES OF DOMESTIC COMPETITORS HAVE LOWERED THEIR OPERATING COSTS.

     Since 1998, more than 30 domestic steel companies have sought protection
under Chapter 11 of the United States Bankruptcy Code. Many of these companies
have continued to operate. Some have reduced prices to maintain volumes and cash
flow and obtained concessions from their labor unions and suppliers. In some
cases, they have even expanded and modernized while in bankruptcy. Upon
emergence from bankruptcy, these companies, or new entities that purchase their
facilities through the bankruptcy process, may be relieved of many
environmental, employee, retiree and other obligations. As a result, they are
able to operate with lower costs.

 MANY LAWSUITS HAVE BEEN FILED AGAINST US INVOLVING ASBESTOS-RELATED INJURIES
 WHICH COULD HAVE A MATERIAL ADVERSE EFFECT ON OUR FINANCIAL POSITION.

     We are a defendant in a large number of cases in which approximately 18,000
claimants allege injury resulting from exposure to asbestos. Nearly all of these
cases involve multiple defendants. These claims fall into three major groups:
(1) claims made under certain federal and general maritime law by employees of
the Great Lakes Fleet or Intercoastal Fleet, former operations of USS; (2)
claims made by persons who performed work at USS facilities; and (3) claims made
by industrial workers allegedly exposed to an electrical cable product formerly
manufactured by USS. To date all actions resolved have been either dismissed or
resolved for immaterial amounts. In 2001, we disposed of claims from
approximately 11,300 claimants with aggregate total payments of less than
$200,000 and approximately 10,000 new claims were filed. The factual issues with
respect to each claimant vary considerably due to the nature and duration of the
alleged exposure of each individual claimant to USS products or premises, the
exposure of each individual claimant to products or premises of other
defendants, the nature and seriousness of the alleged injuries asserted by each
claimant and the other possible causes of any such injuries (such as the use of
tobacco products or exposure to other substances). In addition, because most
claimants assert their claims against multiple defendants, fail to allege
specific damage amounts in their complaints, fail to allocate the alleged
liability among the various defendants, and frequently amend their complaints
including any allegations of amounts sought, it is not possible to reasonably
estimate the amount claimed by any given claimant or the claimants as a whole in
pending cases. In the cases where the claimants have asserted specific dollar
damages against USS, the amounts claimed are not material either individually or
in the aggregate. It is also not possible to predict with certainty the outcome
of these matters; however, based upon present knowledge, management believes
that it is unlikely that the resolution of the pending actions will in the
aggregate have a material adverse effect on our financial condition. Among the
factors that management considered in reaching this conclusion are: (1) that USS
has been subject to a total of approximately 32,000 asbestos claims over the
last twelve years that have been administratively dismissed due to the failure
of the claimants to present any medical evidence supporting their claims, (2)
that over the last several years the total number of pending claims has remained
steady, (3) that it has been many years since USS employed maritime workers or
manufactured electrical cable and (4) USS's history of trial outcomes,
settlements and dismissals. For more information see our Report on Form 10-Q for
the quarter ended June 30, 2002. This statement of belief is a forward-looking
statement. Predictions as to the outcome of pending litigation are subject toatem�ee � feme � theh
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     We are currently in compliance with all terms of our outstanding
indebtedness. Under the terms of the Senior Notes, additional debt of
approximately $1.7 billion could have been incurred as of June 30, 2002. Of this
amount, $200 million would be subordinate to the Senior Notes and the remainder
would rank equal to the Senior Notes.

 "CHANGE IN CONTROL" CLAUSES REQUIRE US TO IMMEDIATELY PURCHASE OR REPAY DEBT.

     Upon the occurrence of "change in control" events specified in our Senior
Notes, inventory facility and various other loan documents, the holders of our
indebtedness may require us to immediately purchase or repay that debt on less
than favorable terms. We may not have the financial resources to make these
purchases and repayments, and a failure to purchase or repay such indebtedness
would trigger cross-acceleration clauses under the Senior Notes and other
indebtedness.

 OUR OPERATIONS ARE SUBJECT TO BUSINESS INTERRUPTIONS AND CASUALTY LOSSES THAT
 MAY ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR CASH FLOWS.

     Steel-making, product marketing and raw material operations are subject to
unplanned events such as explosions, fires, inclement weather, accidents and
transportation interruptions. To the extent these events are not covered by
insurance, our cash flows may be adversely impacted by such events.

 OUR BUSINESS, FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS COULD BE ADVERSELY
 IMPACTED BY STRIKES OR WORK STOPPAGES BY OUR UNIONIZED EMPLOYEES.

     Substantially all hourly employees of our domestic steel, coke and taconite
pellet facilities are covered by a collective bargaining agreement with the
United Steelworkers of America that expires in August 2004 and includes a
no-strike provision. Other hourly employees (for example, those engaged in coal
mining and transportation activities) are represented by the United Mine Workers
of America, United Steelworkers of America and other unions. The majority of
USSK employees are represented by a union and are covered by a collective
bargaining agreement that expires in February 2004, and is subject to annual
wage negotiations. Any potential strikes or work stoppages and the resulting
adverse impact on our relationships with our customers could have a material
adverse effect on our business, financial condition or results of operations. In
addition, mini-mill producers and certain foreign competitors and producers of
comparable products do not have unionized work forces. This may place us at a
competitive disadvantage.
                                        9

 PROVISIONS OF DELAWARE LAW, OUR GOVERNING DOCUMENTS AND OUR RIGHTS PLAN MAY
 MAKE A TAKEOVER OF USS MORE DIFFICULT.

     Certain provisions of Delaware law, our certificate of incorporation and
by-laws and our rights plan could make more difficult or delay our acquisition
by means of a tender offer, a proxy contest or otherwise and the removal of
incumbent directors. These provisions are intended to discourage certain types
of coercive takeover practices and inadequate takeover bids, even though such a
transaction may offer our stockholders the opportunity to sell their stock at a
price above the prevailing market price.

                    RISKS RELATED TO PROPOSED CONSOLIDATION

     On December 4, 2001, we announced our support for significant consolidation
in the domestic integrated steel industry and we continue to be interested in
participating in consolidation of the domestic steel industry. We have had and
continue to have discussions with several parties regarding consolidation
opportunities. Among the factors that would impact our participation in
consolidation are the nature and extent of relief from the burden of retiree
obligations relating to existing retirees from other domestic steel companies,
which may come through the bankruptcy process or otherwise, the terms of a new
labor agreement and progress in President Bush's program to address
overcapacity. We may also make additional investments in Central Europe to
expand our business and to better serve our customers who are seeking worldwide
supply arrangements.

     On March 5, 2002, President Bush imposed tariffs of 8% to 30% on most steel
imports, but did not express support for a government-sponsored program to
provide relief from the industry's retiree legacy costs. No legislation had been
enacted and two proposals to amend pending legislation to address retiree legacy
costs failed to obtain sufficient votes. Although we will continue to explore
attractive acquisitions, joint ventures and other growth opportunities in the
U.S. and Central Europe, the extent of any significant consolidation in the
domestic or European steel industries remains unclear.

 CONSOLIDATIONS MAY NOT OCCUR OR MAY BE DELAYED AND THE ANTICIPATED COST SAVINGS
 FROM CONSOLIDATION MAY NOT MATERIALIZE.

     We will not participate in steel industry consolidation unless it is in the
best interest of our customers, shareholders, creditors, employees and other
constituencies. The conditions precedent to any consolidation are beyond our
control, and may not be satisfied.
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(1) Consists of revenues, dividend and investee income (loss), net gains on
    disposal of assets, gain on investee stock offering and other income (loss).

(2) SFAS No. 145, Rescission of FASB Statements No. 4, 44 and 64, Amendment of
    FASB Statement No. 13, and Technical Corrections, rescinds previous
    accounting guidance which required all gains and losses from extinguishment
    of debt to be classified as an extraordinary item in the statement of
    operations. As a result, the criteria contained in Accounting Principles
    Board Opinion No. 30, Reporting the Results of Operations -- Reporting the
    Effects of Disposal of a Segment of a Business, and Extraordinary, Unusual
    and Infrequently Occurring Events and Transactions, will be used to classify
    these gains and losses. This provision of SFAS No. 145 is effective for
    fiscal years beginning after May 15, 2002 and will be adopted by USS on
    January 1, 2003.

(3) Per common share data for the six months ended June 30, 2002 is based on the
    weighted average outstanding common shares during the period. Per common
    share data for all other periods presented is based on the outstanding
    common shares at December 31, 2001 as a result of the Separation and the
    initial capitalization of USS on that date.

(4) Dividends paid per share for all periods presented, except for the six
    months ended June 30, 2002, represents amounts paid on USX-U. S. Steel Group
    common stock.

(5) Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 142 (SFAS No. 142), Goodwill
    and Other Intangible Assets, addresses the accounting for goodwill and other
    intangible assets after an acquisition. The most significant changes made by
    SFAS No. 142 are 1) goodwill and intangible assets with indefinite lives
    will no longer be amortized; 2) goodwill and intangible assets with
    indefinite lives must be tested for impairment at least annually; and 3) the
    amortization period for the intangible assets with finite lives will no
    longer be limited to forty years. Paragraph 61 of SFAS No. 142, requires
    disclosure of what reported income before extraordinary items and net income
    would have been in all periods presented exclusive of amortization expense
    (including any related tax effects) recognized in those periods related to
    goodwill, intangible assets that are no longer being amortized, any deferred
    credit to an excess over cost, equity method goodwill, and changes in
    amortization periods for intangible assets that will continue to be
    amortized (including any related tax effects). Similarly adjusted per share
    amounts are also required to be 8隇倀倀1က am , es  t are
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dollars will be issued in denominations of $1,000 and integral multiples
thereof.

     Please refer to the prospectus supplement for the specific terms of the
Debt Securities offered including the following:

           1.  Designation of an aggregate principal amount, purchase price and
     denomination;

           2.  Date of maturity;

           3.  If other than U.S. currency, the currency for which the Debt
     Securities may be purchased;

           4.  The interest rate or rates and the method of calculating
     interest;

           5.  The times at which any premium and interest will be payable;

           6.  The place or places where principal, any premium and interest
     will be payable;

           7.  Any redemption or sinking fund provisions or other repayment
     obligations;

           8.  Any index used to determine the amount of payment of principal of
     and any premium and interest on the Debt Securities;

           9.  The application, if any of the defeasance provisions to the Debt
     Securities;

          10.  If other than the entire principal amount, the portion of the
     Debt Securities that would be payable upon acceleration of the maturity
     thereof;

          11.  If other than the entire principal amount plus accrued interest,
     the portion of the Change of Control purchase price or prices applicable to
     purchases of Debt Securities upon a Change of Control;

          12.  Whether the Debt Securities will be issued in whole or in part in
     the form of one or more global securities, and in such case, the depositary
     for the global securities;
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          13.  Any additional covenants applicable to the Debt Securities being
     offered;

          14.  Any additional events of default applicable to the Debt
     Securities being offered;

          15.  The terms of subordination, if applicable;

          16.  The terms of conversion, if applicable; and

          17.  Any other specific terms including any terms that may be required
     by or advisable under applicable law.

     Except with respect to Book-Entry Securities, Debt Securities may be
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     If USS or any subsidiary of USS mortgages, pledges, encumbers or subjects
to a lien (a "Mortgage") as security for money borrowed any blast furnace
facility or steel producing facility, or casters that are part of a plant that
includes such a facility, having a net book value in excess of 1% of
Consolidated Net Tangible Assets at the time of determination (each, a
"Principal Property") or any shares of stock or other equity interests in any of
USS' subsidiaries that own one or more Principal Properties, USS will secure or
will cause such subsidiary to secure the Debt Securities equally and ratably
with all indebtedness or obligations secured by the Mortgage then being given
and with any other indebtedness of USS or the subsidiary of USS then entitled
thereto; provided, however, that this covenant shall not apply in the case of:
(a) any Mortgage existing on the date of the indentures (whether or not such
Mortgage includes an after-acquired property provision); (b) any Mortgage,
including a purchase money Mortgage, incurred in connection with the acquisition
of any Principal Property, the assumption of any Mortgage previously existing on
such acquired Principal Property or any Mortgage existing on the property of any
corporation when it becomes a subsidiary of USS; (c) any Mortgage on such
Principal Property in favor of the United States, or any State, or
instrumentality of either, to secure partial, progress or advance payments to
USS or any subsidiary of USS under any contract or statute; (d) any Mortgage in
favor of the United States, any State, or instrumentality of either, to secure
borrowings for the purchase or construction of the Principal Property mortgaged;
(e) any Mortgage on any Principal Property arising in connection with or to
secure all or any part of the cost of the repair, construction, improvement,
alteration or development of the Principal Property or any portion thereof; or
(f) any renewal of or substitution for any Mortgage permitted under the
preceding clauses.

     USS may and may permit its subsidiaries to (1) grant Mortgages or incur
liens on Principal Property (or on equity interests in subsidiaries that own
Principal Property) covered by the restriction described above and (2) sell or
transfer any Principal Property with the intention of taking back a lease on
that Principal Property so long as the net book value of the Principal Property
(or equity interests) so
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encumbered or transferred, together with all property then permitted to be
encumbered or subject to a sale-leaseback under this clause, does not at the
time such Mortgage or lien is granted or such property is transferred exceed 10%
of Consolidated Net Tangible Assets. (Section 1005)

     "Consolidated Net Tangible Assets" means the aggregate value of all assets
of USS and its subsidiaries after deducting (a) all current liabilities
(excluding all long-term debt due within one year), (b) all investments in
unconsolidated subsidiaries and all investments accounted for on the equity
basis and (c) all goodwill, patent and trademarks, unamortized debt discount and
other similar intangibles (all determined in conformity with generally accepted
accounting principles and calculated on a basis consistent with USS' most recent
audited consolidated financial statements). (Section 101)

  LIMITATIONS ON CERTAIN SALE AND LEASEBACKS

     USS will not, nor will it permit any subsidiary to, sell or transfer any
Principal Property with the intention of taking back a lease thereof, provided,
however, this covenant shall not apply if (a) the lease is to a subsidiary of
USS (or to USS in the case of a subsidiary of USS); (b) the lease is for a
temporary period by the end of which it is intended that the use of the
Principal Property by the lessee will be discontinued; (c) USS or a subsidiary
of USS could, as described under the caption "Liens" above, Mortgage such
property without equally and ratably securing the Debt Securities; or (d) USS
promptly informs the trustee of such sale, the net proceeds of such sale are at
least equal to the fair value (as determined by resolution adopted by the Board
of Directors of USS) of such Principal Property and USS within 180 days after
such sale applies an amount equal to such net proceeds (subject to reduction by
reason of credits to which USS is entitled, under the conditions specified in
the indentures) to the retirement or in substance defeasance of funded debt of
USS or a subsidiary of USS. This covenant does not apply to sales and leases
solely among USS and its subsidiaries. (Section 1006)

  MERGER AND CONSOLIDATION

     USS will not merge or consolidate with any other entity or sell or convey
all or substantially all of its assets to any person, firm, corporation or other
entity, except that USS may merge or consolidate with, or sell or convey all or
substantially all of its assets to, any other entity if (i) USS is the
continuing entity or the successor entity (if other than USS) is organized and
existing under the laws of the United States of America or a State thereof and
such entity expressly assumes payment of the principal and interest on all the
Debt Securities, and the performance and observance of all of the covenants and
conditions of the applicable indenture to be performed by USS and (ii) there is
no default under the applicable indenture. Upon such a succession, USS will be
relieved from any further obligations under the applicable indenture. For
purposes of this paragraph, "substantially all of its assets" means, at any
date, a portion of the non-current assets reflected in USS' consolidated balance





that contained in other debt of USS as a result of negotiations between USS and
the underwriters or holders of that debt.

     Except as discussed, the Change in Control purchase feature does not afford
holders of the Debt Securities protection against possible adverse effects of a
reorganization, restructuring, merger or similar transaction involving USS.

     Our ability to purchase Debt Securities in the future may be limited by the
terms of any then existing borrowing arrangements and by our financial
resources.
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EVENTS OF DEFAULT

     An Event of Default occurs with respect to any series of Debt Securities
when: (i) USS defaults in paying principal of or premium, if any, on any of the
Debt Securities of such series when due; (ii) USS defaults in paying interest on
the Debt Securities of such series when due, continuing for 30 days; (iii) USS
defaults in paying the Change in Control Purchase Price of any of the Debt
Securities of such series as and when the same shall become due and payable;
(iv) USS defaults in making deposits into any sinking fund payment with respect
to any Debt Security of such series when due; (v) failure by USS in the
performance of any other covenant or warranty in the Debt Securities of such
series or in the applicable indenture continued for a period of 90 days after
notice of such failure as provided in that indenture; (vi) certain events of
bankruptcy, insolvency, or reorganization occur; or (vii) any other Event of
Default provided with respect to Debt Securities of that series. (Section 501)

     USS is required annually to deliver to the trustee officers' certificates
stating whether or not the signers have any knowledge of any default in the
performance by USS of certain covenants. (Section 1004)

     If an Event of Default shall occur and be continuing with respect to any
series, the trustee or the holders of not less than 25% in principal amount of
the Debt Securities of such series then outstanding may declare the Debt
Securities of such series to be due and payable. If an Event of Default
described in clause (vi) of the first paragraph under "Events of Default" occurs
with respect to any series of Debt Securities, the principal amount of all Debt
Securities of that series (or, if any securities of that series are original
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Debt Securities not delivered to the trustee for cancellation shall have become
due and payable, are to become due and payable within one year or are to be
called for redemption within one year and USS shall deposit an amount sufficient
to pay the principal, premium, if any, and interest to the date of maturity,
redemption or deposit (in the case of Debt Securities that have become due and
payable), provided that in either case USS shall have paid all other sums
payable under that indenture. (Section 401)

     Each indenture provides, if such provision is made applicable to the Debt
Securities of a series, that USS may elect either (A) to defease and be
discharged from any and all obligations with respect to any Debt Security of
such series (except for the obligations to register the transfer or exchange of
such Debt Security, to replace temporary or mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen
Debt Securities, to maintain an office or agency in respect of the Debt
Securities and to hold moneys for payment in trust) ("defeasance") or (B) to be
released from its obligations with respect to such Debt Security under Sections
801, 803, 1005, 1006, 1007 and 1009 of that indenture (being the restrictions
described above under "Certain Covenants of USS in the indentures" and USS'
obligations described under "Purchase of Debt Securities upon a Change in
Control") together with additional covenants that may be included for a
particular series and (ii) that Sections 501(4), 501(5) (as to Sections 801,
803, 1005, 1006, 1007 and 1009) and 501(8), as described in clauses (iv), (v)
and (vii) under "Events of Default," shall not be Events of Default under that
indenture with respect to such series ("covenant defeasance"), upon the deposit
with the trustee (or other qualifying trustee), in trust for such purpose, of
money certain U.S. government obligations and/or, in the case of Debt Securities
denominated in U.S. dollars, certain state and local government obligations
which through the payment of principal and interest in accordance with their
terms will provide money, in an amount sufficient to pay the principal of (and
premium, if any) and interest on such Debt Security, on the scheduled due dates.
In the case of defeasance, the holders of such Debt Securities are entitled to
receive payments in respect of such Debt Securities solely from such trust. Such
a trust may only be established if, among other things, USS has delivered to the
trustee an Opinion of Counsel (as specified in the indentures) to the effect
that the holders of the Debt Securities affected thereby will not recognize
income, gain or loss for Federal income tax purposes as a result of such
defeasance or covenant defeasance and will be subject to Federal income tax on
the same amounts, in the same manner and at the same times as would have been
the case if such defeasance or covenant defeasance had not occurred�ntheany) a२甀nce, te ch�in�chulof sudeliv, e 
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       "Stock Acquisition Date"), or

     - 10 business days (or upon such later date as may be determined by the
       board of directors) following the commencement of a tender offer or
       exchange offer (other than a Qualifying Offer) that would result in a
       person or a group beneficially owning common stock representing 15% or
       more of the total voting power of all outstanding shares of common stock.
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     However, an "Acquiring Person" will not include USS, any of its
subsidiaries, any of its employee benefit plans or any person organized pursuant
to those employee benefit plans or a person acquiring pursuant to a Qualifying
Offer. The Rights Agreement also contains provisions designed to prevent the
inadvertent triggering of the Rights by institutional or certain other
stockholders.

     If a person or group becomes the beneficial owner of common stock
representing 15% or more of the total voting power of all outstanding shares of
common stock (except pursuant to a Qualifying Offer), the Rights "flip-in" and
entitle each holder of a Right (other than the Acquiring Person and certain
related parties) to receive, upon exercise, common stock (or in certain
circumstances, cash, property, or other securities of USS), having a value equal
to two times the exercise price of the Right. However, Rights are not
exercisable until such time as the Rights are no longer redeemable by USS as set
forth below.

     If at any time following the Stock Acquisition Date, (i) USS consolidates
with, or merges with and into, any other person in a transaction in which USS is
not the surviving corporation (other than a merger that follows a Qualifying
Offer) or another person consolidates with, or merges with or into, USS and USS'
common stock is changed into or exchanged for securities of another person or
cash or other property, or (ii) 50% or more of USS' assets, earning power or
cash flow is sold or transferred, the Rights "flip-over" and entitle each holder
of a Right (other than an Acquiring Person and certain related parties) to
receive, upon exercise, common stock of the acquiring company having a value
equal to two times the exercise price of the Right.

     USS reserves the right, before the occurrence of an event described in the
two preceding paragraphs, to require that upon an exercise of Rights, a number
of Rights be exercised so that only whole shares of Junior Preferred Stock would
be issued.

     At any time until the earlier of 10 business days following the Stock
Acquisition Date and December 31, 2011 (subject to extension), USS may redeem
the Rights in whole, but not in part, at a price of $.01 per whole Right payable
in stock or cash or any other form of consideration deemed appropriate by its
board of directors (the "Redemption Price"). Immediately upon the action of the
Board of Directors ordering redemption of the Rights, the Rights will terminate
and the only right of the holders of the Rights will be to receive the
Redemption Price.

     The board of directors may, at its option, at any time after any person
becomes an Acquiring Person, exchange all or part of the outstanding and
exercisable Rights (other than Rights held by the Acquiring Person and certain
related parties) for shares of common stock at an exchange ratio of one share of
common stock for each Right (subject to certain anti-dilution adjustments).
However, the board of directors may not effect such an exchange at any time any
person or group beneficially owns common stock representing 50% or more of the
total voting power of the common stock then outstanding. Immediately after the
board of directors orders such an exchange, the right to exercise the Rights
will terminate, and the only right of the holders of the Rights will be to
receive shares of common stock at the exchange ratio.

     As long as the Rights are attached to shares of common stock, USS will
issue Rights on each share of common stock issued prior to the earlier of the
rights distribution date and the expiration date of the Rights so that all such
shares will have attached Rights.

     A holder of Rights will not, as such, have any rights as a shareholder of
USS, including rights to vote or receive dividends.

     The purchase price payable upon exercise of the Rights is subject to
adjustment from time to time to prevent dilution, subject to the qualifications
set forth in the rights agreement:

     - in the event of a stock dividend on, or a subdivision, combination or
       reclassification of, the Junior Preferred Stock;

     - if holders of Junior Preferred Stock are granted certain rights or
       warrants to subscribe for Junior Preferred Stock or securities
       convertible into Junior Preferred Stock at less than the market price of
       the Junior Preferred Stock; or
                                        27

     - upon the distribution to holders of the Junior Preferred Stock of
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       market after the distribution has been completed in order to cover short
       positions.

     - Penalty bids permit the underwriters to reclaim a selling concession from
       a broker/dealer when the securities originally sold by that broker/dealer
       are repurchased in a covering transaction to cover short positions.

     These stabilizing transactions, covering transa隇倀sacti



<Table>
<S>                                                           <C>
Securities and Exchange Commission filing fee...............  $ 55,200
Costs of printing and engraving.............................    90,000
Accounting fees and expenses................................    55,000
Miscellaneous expenses......................................    20,000
                                                              --------
          Total.............................................  $220,200
                                                              ========
</Table>

     All of these foregoing expenses are estimated except for the Securities and
Exchange Commission filing fee.

ITEM 15.  INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS.

     Article V of the Corporation's By-Laws provides that the Corporation shall
indemnify to the fullest extent permitted by law any person who is made or is
threatened to be made a party or is involved in any action, suit, or proceeding
whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative by reason of the fact
that he is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the Corporation or
is or was serving at the request of the Corporation as an officer, director,
employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust,
enterprise, or nonprofit entity.

     The Corporation is empowered by Section 145 of the Delaware General
Corporation Law, subject to the procedures and limitations stated therein, t�   
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          December 31, 2001.)
   5      Opinion and consent of R. M. Stanton, Esq.
  12.1    Computation of Ratio of Earnings to Combined Fixed Charges
          and Preferred Stock Dividends. (Incorporated by reference to
          Exhibit 12.1 to USS' Report on Form 10-Q for the quarterly
          period ended June 30, 2002.)
  12.2    Computation of Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges.
          (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 12.2 to USS' Report on
          Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended June 30, 2002.)
  23.1    Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP.
  23.2    Consent of Deloitte & Touche LLP.
  23.3    Consent of R. M. Stanton, Esq. (Included in Exhibit 5.)
  24      Powers of Attorney.
  25.1    Statement of Eligibility of Trustee for Indenture for Debt
          Securities.
  25.2    Statement of Eligibility of Trustee for Subordinated
          Indenture for Debt Securities.
</Table>

- ------------------
 * The Company will file as an exhibit to a current report on Form 8-K: (i) any
   underwriting agreement relating to securities offered hereby, (ii) the
   instruments setting forth the terms of any debt securities, preferred stock
   or warrants, (iii) any Deposit Agreement for Depositary Shares, (iv) the
   instruments setting forth the terms of any stock purchase contracts or stock
   purchase units, (v) any additional required opinion of counsel to the Company
   as to the legality of the securities offered hereby or (vi) any required
   opinion of counsel to the Company as to certain tax matters relative to
   securities offered hereby.
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                  accounting principles" with respect to any computation
                  required or permitted hereunder shall mean such accounting
                  principles as are generally accepted at the date of such
                  computation;

         (4)      Unless the context otherwise requires, any reference to an
                  "Article" or a "Section" refers to an Article or a Section, as
                  the case may be, of this Indenture; and

         (5)      The words "herein", "hereof" and "hereunder" and other words
                  of similar import refer to this Indenture as a whole and not
                  to any particular Article, Section or other subdivision.

         "Act", when used with respect to any Holder, has the meaning specified
in Section 104.

         "Affiliate" of any specified Person means any other Person directly or
indirectly controlling or controlled by or under direct or indirect common
control with such specified Person. For the purposes of this definition,
"control" when used with respect to any specified Person means the power to
direct the management and policies of such Person, directly or indirectly,
whether through the ownership of voting securities, by contract or otherwise;
and the terms "controlling" and "controlled" have meanings correlative to the
foregoing.
         "Authenticating Agent" means any Person authorized by the Trustee
pursuant to Section 614 to act on behalf of the Trustee to authenticate
Securities of one or more series.

         "Board of Directors" means the board of directors of the Corporation or
any duly authorized committee of that board.

         "Board Resolution" means a copy of a resolution certified by the
Secretary or an Assistant Secretary of the Corporation to have been duly adopted
by the Board of Directors and to be in full force and effect on the date of such
certification, and delivered to the Trustee.

         "Business Day", when used with respect to any Place of Payment, means a
day that is not a day on which banking institutions in that Place of Payment are
authorized or obligated by law or executive order to close.

         "Change in Control" shall have the meaning assigned to it in Section
1007(a).

         "Change in Control Purchase Date" shall have the meaning assigned to it
in Section 1007(a).

         "Change in Control Purchase Price" shall have the meaning assigned to
it in Section 1007(a).

         "Commission" means the United States Securities and Exchange
Commission.

         "Corporation" means United States Steel Corporation or its successor.

         "Corporation Request" or "Corporation Order" means a written request or
order signed in the name of the Corporation by its Chairman of the Board, any
Vice Chairman of the Board, Chief Executive Officer, President, Chief Operating
Officer, Chief Financial Officer or any Vice President, and by its Treasurer,
any Assistant Treasurer, the Comptroller, any Assistant Comptroller, its
Secretary or any Assistant Secretary, and delivered to the Trustee.

         "Consolidated Net Tangible Assets" means the aggregate value of all
assets of the Corporation and its Subsidiaries after deducting therefrom (a) all
current liabilities (excluding all long-term debt due within one year), (b) all
investments in unconsolidated subsidiaries and all investments accounted for on
the equity basis, and (c) all goodwill, patents and trademarks, unamortized debt
discounts and other similar intangibles (all determined in conformity with
generally accepted accounting principles and calculated on a basis consistent
with the Corporation's most recent audited consolidated financial statements).

                                       2
         "Corporate Trust Office" means the principal office of the Trustee at
which at any particular time its corporate trust business shall be administered,
which at the date of original execution of this Indenture is located at The Bank
of New York, 101 Barclay Street, Floor 21 West, New York, New York 10286,
Attention: Corporate Trust Administration.

         "corporation" includes associations, corporations, companies, limited
liability companies, and business trusts.

         "Defaulted Interest" has the meaning specified in Section 307.

         "Defeasance" has the meaning specified in Section 1302.



         "Defeased Municipal Obligations" means obligations issued by any state,
county, city or other unit of local government, or any authority or similar
governmental body located in the United States of America, the interest on which
is not included in gross income for federal income tax purposes provided that:

         (i)      such obligations are (a) not subject to redemption prior to
                  their respective stated maturity dates or (b) irrevocable
                  instructions concerning their call and redemption have been
                  given to a trustee or paying agent or escrow agent, and the
                  issuer of such obligations has irrevocably waived the right to
                  redeem them other than as set forth in such instructions;

         (ii)     the obligations are secured by cash and/or by U.S. Government
                  Obligations that may be applied only to interest, principal,
                  and premium payments of such obligations;

         (iii)    the principal of and interest on the U.S. Government
                  Obligations (plus any cash in the escrow fund) are sufficient
                  to meet the liabilities of the obligations;

         (iv)     the U.S. Government Obligations securing such obligations are
                  held by an escrow agent or trustee organized under the laws of
                  the United States of America or any state thereof;

         (v)      the U.S. Government Obligations are not available to satisfy
                  any other claims, including those against the trustee or
                  escrow agent that holds the U.S. Government Obligations; and

         (vi)     the obligations are rated Aaa by Moody's or AAA by S&P.

         "Depositary" means, with respect to Securities of any series issuable
or issued in whole or in part in the form of one or more Global Securities, a
clearing agency registered under the Exchange Act that is designated to act as
Depositary for such Securities as contemplated by Section 301.

         "Dollar" means the coin or currency of the United States as at the time
of payment is legal tender for �   Eement is leymen tiot

�✀ens bl inore               nnc atio tis lehat01.

�. �% �( �$ �M �� � �� � ��

�� �� �� �� �� �������������������������������������(���%�(�#�%�+���%�1�(�$���#�%�-�)���%�,�(�&�$�+���'�)�+�(�����5�)�'�)�.���-�.�.�:�#�(�+�-�-�%�-�(�.���#�.���$

         (v)           a�ags nhose amoble

�. �% �( �$ �M �� � �� � ��

�. �) �+ �� �� �� �# �+

r  r r � sted "temorĀ                      niteeloar tt01.

ec atio tgencr more elomos issuaeriities t0sĀ        (vi)          

�✀01 st�ags nhos niteble

�( �% �# �/ �( �( �$ �. �� �� �� �� �� �������������������������������������&�����%

�*���(�$�:�+

�. �% �( �$ �M �� � �� �+ �� �( �) �� �� �� �. �% �) � �& �; �� �� �( �$ �% �- �& �- �% �( �5 �) �# �+ �� �% �% �� � �� �� � �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �M �� �( �/ �) �) �) �) �) �) �) �) �) �)�% �� �) �+��' �(

��) �) �( �� �% �( �# �% �+ �� �%�� �� �� �� �� ���������M���(�/�)�&�&�4�.���5�(�;�'�(�-�%

�����5�&�.�.�����$�)�-�&�����%�1�(�1�)�.�����%�)���1���+���F�1�)�5�(�)�&������� ��

         "Deponnge Act thalns the coin ities tssuange Act thalor stns

�✀eerĀ    c ao�mosec rle

�( �% �# �/ �( �� �$ �. �� �( �( �$

�- �. �� �) �+��' �( �( �. �+ �� �( �$

�ᄀecurc�ᄀ              norteed ecy of tns the c

socy of tor soin elbs fis l

rtoelbs fis lt    ymeerieorc lr rtoorc lrssurtemtsoiersoin d States atauaerihisrs c         "Deponorteed eebs fis letioen301.

 Stpetecto Securoin ities t0sĀ    ymeeries issuaoieSeorinorerGd atawhole

sorteed ecy of t

s ies t0suaoieSeorĀ                the oo0teataetioen301.rtoelbs fis luoieĀ        (v)           bler Eem0t   letpe

�✀et oo0leĀ                      d oot whrt        (vi)     the oetioen301.

�.�� �+ �� �(

�✀ee 30cĀ                      ec

let f torto0cc reis lt30  sr ssecpeelbs fis l

r        "Depooooooooooelbs fis lutem�

�ᄀ  stt is leletgcpeblec or o0l01.

�. �� �� �� �5 �( �% �/ �-

�✀et oo0letioen301.

roelbs fisn3t    oieSedieStpmts cs ec orts it�  ced troedd orinerSeot tt iinro ooitit iineĀ    temː�蝐�01 oin       �oooooĀ       e

�. �) �$ �; �� �) �( �( �� �. � �� �� �� ��� �� �� �� �� �% �/ �$ �% �! �# �% �#yhu� �(�! �) �% �/ �- �% �- �% �( �, �$ �/ �( �0� �� �� �( �5 �4 �.�( �� �. � �� �� �� �� �( �) �+ �. �� �- �. �. �: �# �) �- �� �( �) �+ �) �� �5 � �H �) �+ � �. �� �$ �% �) �� �� �$ �5 �) �-ct omte0sĀ     ctit     "Dcto2 c leĀi1whuroi Se c letawhehreso� 0sĀ    �  c�t bs fe0sĀ   Seneelbs  norteeder � csocy oeeor lr" mtclertsWle(oee0sĀ   �⸀ua oXကe�. �) �$ �; �� �)� �� �� �� �) �� �. �� �5 �% �� �� �� �� �. �� �$ �� �5 �( �$







Indenture and more particularly means any Securities authenticated and delivered
under this Indenture.

         "Securities Act" means the Securities Act of 1933 and any statute
successor thereto, in each case as amended from time to time.

         "Security Register" and "Security Registrar" have the respective
meanings specified in Section 305.

         "Special Record Date" for the payment of any Defaulted Interest means a
date fixed by the Trustee pursuant to Section 307.

         "Stated Maturity", when used with respect to any Security or any
installment of principal thereof or interest thereon, means the date specified
in such Security as the fixed date on which the principal of such Security or
such installment of principal or interest is due and payable.

         "Subsidiary" means a corporation or other business entity where more
than 50% of the outstanding Voting Stock of which is owned, directly or
indirectly, by the Corporation or by one or more other Subsidiaries, or by the
Corporation and one or more other Subsidiaries.

         "Trust Indenture Act" means the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 as in force
at the date as of which this instrument was executed; provided, however, that if
the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 is amended after such date, "Trust Indenture
Act" means, t�9t  date, ʀa܀AAAAAAAAAAA
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existing under the laws of the State of Delaware (herein called the
"Corporation", which term includes any successor Person under the Indenture
hereinafter referred to), for value received, hereby promises to pay to
________________, or registered assigns, the principal sum of ________________
Dollars on ________________ [if the Security is to bear interest prior to
Maturity, insert -- , and to pay interest thereon from ________________ or from
the most recent Interest Payment Date to which interest has been paid or duly
provided for, semi-annually on ________________ and ________________ in each
year, commencing ____________, at the rate of ____% per annum, until the
principal hereof is paid or made available for payment ][if applicable, insert
- -- , provided that any principal and premium, and any such installment of
interest, which is overdue shall bear interest at the rate of ____% per annum
(to the extent that the payment of such interest shall be legally enforceable),
from the dates such amounts are due until they are paid or made available for
payment, and mom t e othes paid or



Corporation (herein called the "Securities"), issued and to be issued in one or



in the inverse order in which they become due].]

         [If the Security is subject to redemption of any kind, insert -- In the
event of redemption of this Security in part only, a new Security or Securities
of this series and of like tenor for the unredeemed portion hereof will be
issued in the name of the Holder hereof upon the cancellation hereof.]

         [If applicable, insert -- The Indenture contains provisions for
defeasance at any time of [the entire indebtedness of this Security] [or]
[certain restrictive covenants and Events of Default with respect to this
Security] [, in each case] upon compliance with certain conditions set forth in
the Indenture.]

         In the event of a Change in Control and subject to and upon compliance
with the terms and conditions of the Indenture, each Holder of Securities of
this Series will have the right, at that Holder's election made on or prior to
the Change in Control Purchase Date with respect to such Change in Control, to
require the Corporation to become obligated to purchase all of that Holder's
Securities on the later of the Change in Control Purchase Date and the time of
delivery of this Security at a Change in Control Purchase Price equal to [100%
of the principal amount thereof, together with accrued interest to the Change in
Control Purchase Date, except that interest installments due prior to the Change
in Control Purchase Date will be payable to the Holders of record at the close
of business on the relevant Record Dates referred to on the face hereof] [if
different price applies, insert description], all as provided in the
Indenture.[If the Security is not an Original Issue Discount Security, insert --
If an Event of Default with respect to Securities of this series shall occur and
be continuing, the principal of the Securities of this series may be declared
due and payable in the manner and with the effect provided in the Indenture.]

         [If the Security is an Original Issue Discount Security, insert -- If
an Event of Default with respect to Securities of this series shall occur and be
continuing, an amount of principal of the Securities of this series may be
declared due and payable in the manner and with the effect provided in the
Indenture. Such amount shall be equal to -- insert formula for determining the
amount. Upon payment (i) of the amount of principal so declared due and payable
and (ii) of interest on any overdue principal, premium and interest (in each
case to the extent that the payment of such interest shall be legally
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all Securities of a series are not to be originally issued at one time, it shall
not be necessary to deliver the Establishment Action otherwise required pursuant
to Section 301 or the Corporation Order and Opinion of Counsel otherwise
required pursuant to such preceding paragraph at or prior to the authentication
of each Security of such series if such documents are delivered at or prior to
the authentication upon original issuance of the first Security of such series
to be issued.

         Each Security shall be dated the date of its authentication.

         No Security shall be entitled to any benefit under this Indenture or be
valid or obligatory for any purpose unless there appears on such Security a
certificate of authentication substantially in the form provided for herein
executed by the Trustee by manual signature, and such certificate upon any
Security shall be conclusive evidence, and the only evidence, that such Security
has been duly authenticated and delivered hereunder. Notwithstanding the
foregoing, if any Security shall have been authenticated and delivered hereunder
but never issued and sold by the Corporation, and the Corporation shall deliver
such Security to the Trustee for cancellation as provided in Section 309, for
all purposes of this Indenture such Security shall be deemed never to have been
authenticated and delivered hereunder and shall never be entitled to the
benefits of this Indenture.

SECTION 304.  TEMPORARY SECURITIES.

         Pending the preparation of definitive Securities of any series, the
Corporation may execute, and upon Corporation Order the Trustee shall
authenticate and deliver, temporary Securities which are printed, lithographed,
typewritten, mimeographed or otherwise produced, in any authorized denomination,
substantially of the tenor of the definitive Securities in lieu of which they
are issued and with such appropriate insertions, omissions, substitutions and
other variations as the officers executing such Securities may determine, as
evidenced by their execution of such Securities.

         If temporary Securities of any series are issued, the Corporation will
cause definitive Securities of that series to be prepared without unreasonable
delay. After the preparation of definitive Securities of such series, the
temporary definitiv
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                  (A)      all such Securities theretofore authenticated and
                           delivered (other than

                           (i)      Securities which have been destroyed, lost
                                    or stolen and which have been replaced or
                                    paid as provided in Section 306 and

                           (ii)     Securities for whose payment money has
                                    theretofore been deposited in trust or
                                    segregated and held in trust by the
                                    Corporation and thereafter repaid to the
                                    Corporation or d   a









payments to be made ratably to the persons entitled thereto, without
discrimination or preference.

      THIRD: In case the principal of the outstanding Securities of any series
in respect of which such moneys have been collected shall have become due, by
declaration, or otherwise, to the payment of the whole amount then owing and
unpaid upon the Securities of such series for principal, premium (if any) and
interest, with interest upon the overdue principal, premium (if any) and (to the
extent that such interest has been collected by the Trustee) upon overdue
installments of interest at the same rate or the yield to maturity (in the case
of Original Issue Discount Securities) specified on the Securities of such
series; and in case such moneys shall be insufficient to pay in full the whole
amount so due and unpaid upon the Securities of such series, then to the payment
of such principal, premium (if any) and interest, without preference or priority
of principal and premium (if any), or of any installment of interest over any
other installment of interest, or of any Security of such series over any other
Security of such series, ratably to the aggregate of such principal and accrued
and unpaid interest.

SECTION 507. LIMITATION ON SUITS.

      No Holder of any Security of any series shall have any right to institute
any proceeding, judicial or otherwise, with respect to this Indenture, or for
the appointment of a receiver or trustee, or for any other remedy hereunder,
unless

      (1)   such Holder has previously given written notice to the Trustee of a
            continuing Event of Default with respect to the Securities of that
            series;

      (2)   The Holders of not less than 25% in principal amount of the
            Outstanding Securities of that series shall have made written
            request to the Trustee to institute proceedings in respect of such
            Event of Default in its own name as Trustee hereunder;

      (3)   such Holder or Holders have offered to the Trustee reasonable
            indemnity
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            against the costs, expenses and liabilities to be incurred in
            compliance with such request;

      (4)   the Trustee for 60 days after its receipt of such notice, request
            and offer of indemnity has failed to institute any such proceeding;
            and

      (5)   no direction inconsistent with such written request has been given
            to the Trustee during such 60-day period by the Holders of a
            majority in principal amount of the Outstanding Securities of that
            series;

it being understood and intended that no one or more of such Holders shall have
any right in any manner whatever by virtue of, or by av�de h  oy  mouc
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mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen Securities in the last paragraph of Section
306, no right or remedy herein conferred upon or reserved to the Trustee or to
the Holders is intended to be exclusive of any other right or remedy, and every
right and remedy shall, to the extent permitted by law, be cumulative and in
addition to every other right and remedy given hereunder or now or hereafter
existing at law or in equity or otherwise. The assertion or employment of any
right or remedy hereunder, or otherwise, shall not prevent the concurrent
assertion or employment of any other appropriate right or remedy.
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SECTION 511. DELAY OR OMISSION NOT WAIVER.

      No delay or omission of the Trustee or of any Holder of any Securities to
exercise any right or remedy accruing upon any Event of Default shall impair any
such right or remedy or constitute a waiver of any such Event of Default or an
acquiescence therein. Every right and remedy given by this Article or by law to
the Trustee or to the Holders may be exercised from time to time, and as often
as may be deemed expedient, by the Trustee or by the Holders, as the case may
be.

SECTION 512. CONTROL BY HOLDERS.

      The Holders of a majority in principal amount of the Outstanding
Securities of any series shall have the right to direct the time, method and
place of conducting any proceeding for any remedy available to the Trustee, or
exercising any trust or power conferred on the Trustee, with respect to the
Securities of such series, provided that

      (1)   such direction shall not be in conflict with any rule of law or with
            this Indenture, and

      (2)   the Trustee may take any other action deemed proper by the Trustee
            that is not inconsistent with such direction.

SECTION 513. WAIVER OF PAST DEFAULTS.

      The Holders of not less than a majority in principal amount of the
Outstanding Securities of any series may on behalf of the Holders of all the
Securities of such series waive any past default hereunder with respect to such
series and its consequences, except a default:

      (1)   in the payment of the principal of or any premium or interest on any
            Security of such series, or

      (2)   in respect of a covenant or provision hereof which under Article
            Nine cannot be modified or amended without the consent of the Holder
            of each Outstanding Security of such series affected.

      Upon any such waiver, such default shall cease to exist, and any Event of
Default arising therefrom shall be deemed to have been cured, for every purpose
of this Indenture; but no such waiver shall extend to any subsequent or other
default or impair any right consequent thereon.

SECTION 514. UNDERTAKING FOR COSTS.

      In any suit for the enforcement of any right or remedy under this
Indenture, or in any suit against the Trustee for any action taken, suffered or
omitted by it as Trustee, a court may require any party litigant in such suit to
file an undertaking to pay the costs of such suit, and may assess costs against
any such party litigant, in the manner and to the extent provided in the Trust
Indenture Act; provided that neither this Section nor the Trust Indenture Act
shall be deemed to authorize any court to require such an undertaking or to make
such an assessment in any suit instituted by the Corporation.
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SECTION 515. WAIVER OF USURY, STAY OR EXTENSION LAWS.

      The Corporation covenants (to the extent that it may lawfully do so) that
it will not at any time insist upon, or plead, or in any manner whatsoever claim
or take the benefit or advantage of, any usury, stay or extension law wherever
enacted, now or at any time hereafter in force, which may affect the covenants
or the performance of this Indenture; and the Corporation (to the extent that it
may lawfully do so) hereby expressly waives all benefit or advantage of any such
law and covenants that it will not hinder, delay or impede the execution of any
power herein granted to the Trustee, but will suffer and permit the execution of
every such power as though no such law had been enacted.

                                   ARTICLE SIX
                                   THE TRUSTEE

SECTION 601. CERTAIN DUTIES AND RESPONSIBILITIES.

      The duties and responsibilities of the Trustee shall be as provided by the









            the occurrence of such vacancy, a successor Trustee with respect to
            the Securities of any series shall be appointed by Act of the
            Holders of a majority in principal amount of the Outstanding
            Securities of such series delivered to the Corporation and the
            retiring Trustee, the successor Trustee so appointed shall,
            forthwith upon its acceptance of such appointment in accordance with
            the applicable requirements of Section 611, become the successor
            Trustee with respect to the Securities of such series and to that
            extent supersede the successor Trustee appointed by the Corporation.
            If no successor Trustee with respect to the Securities of any series
            shall have been so appointed by the Corporation or the Holders and
            accepted appointment in the manner required by Section 611, any
            Holder who has been a bona fide Holder of a Security of such series
            for at least six months may, on behalf of himself and all others
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            similarly situated, petition any court of competent jurisdiction for
            the appointment of a successor Trustee with respect to the
            Securities of such series.

      (f)   The Corporation shall give notice of each resignation and each
            removal of the Trustee with respect to the Securities of any series
            and each appointment of a successor Trustee with respect to the
            Securities of any series to all Holders of Securities of such series
            in the manner provided in Section 106. Each notice shall include the
            name of the successor Trustee with respect to the Securities of such
            series and the address of its Corporate Trust Office.

SECTION 611. ACCEPTANCE OF APPOINTMENT BY SUCCESSOR.

      In case of the appointment hereunder of a successor Trustee with respect
to all Securities, every such successor Trustee so appointed shall execute,
acknowledge and deliver to the Corporation and to the retiring Trustee an
instrument accepting such appointment, and thereupon the resignation or removal
of the retiring Trustee shall become effective and such successor Trustee,
without any further act, deed or conveyance, shall become vested with all the
rights, powers, trusts and duties of the retiring Trustee; but, on the request
of the Corporation or the successor Trustee, such retiring Trustee shall, upon
payment of its charges, execute and deliver an instrument transferring to such
successor Trustee all the rights, powers and trusts of the retiring Trustee ay桵�stee ate t bec usteeeso蝐�e Teed or cccccut, on therumenuch

re 瀩r the suc 1 ကeup herumenuch

r a successtre 瀩r l Uh alspect

t the recurities, r a h

re 瀩r l Uh alspectre 瀩r ashall, neptin  succpointment,any witlt cc b

rr eeit anethe  Teed or ee a c 

re 瀩r aanl the rights, powersg p桵�e a sts ofd

menies of the retiring tre 瀩r aanth alspect

re 瀩r aanunhl a poo e athe retiring tre 瀩r aansehwlantiring trth alspect

rr eeit aneth c 

t  iohl the rethts, powersg pnests ofd

menies of the retiring tre 瀩r aanth a尀t ect

�+�� �# �� �( �� �+ �( � �����( �(r ch chspe i

r   the iohwla s tr unstnuhs尀tnu succccoidgnt,hl,estr hitsuall, x c 

tsh chsp瀩t耀sts aah sla s the  Teestnstl,sh chs�Te aash chse ioe hests o尀 unt ntocrsts  eran

�+�% �, �& �% �� �# �# �1 ��:�( �� �+ �( �% �- �+ �- �& �, �� �1�. � �
 �( �(�. �% �& �. �% �5 �5 �5 �$ �)�. �% �. �� �5 ��

�% ��

�+ �/�& �% �A �(�� �� �) �$ �+

�% ��

�+ �� �+ �% �/ �. �# �� p) �%€�. �$�# ���. �# �% �1 �$ �) �- �+ �-�+�� �� p) �%€�. �5 �� �� �( �� �+ �(







SECTION 702. PRESERVATION OF INFORMATION; COMMUNICATIONS TO HOLDERS.

      The Trustee shall preserve, in as current a form as is reasonably
practicable, the names and addresses of Holders contained in the most recent
list furnished to the Trustee as provided in Section 701 and the names and
addresses of Holders received by the Trustee, or its designee, in its capacity
as Security Registrar. The Trustee may destroy any list furnished to it as
provided in Section 701 upon receipt of a new list so furnished.

      The rights of Holders to communicate with other Holders with respect to
their rights under this Indenture or under the Securities, and the corresponding
rights and privileges of the Trustee, shall be as provided by the Trust
Indenture Act.

      Every Holder of Securities, by receiving and holding the same, agrees with
the Corporation and the Trustee that neither the Corporation nor the Trustee nor
any agent of either of them shall be held accountable by reason of any
disclosure of information as to names and addresses of Holders made pursuant to
the Trust Indenture Act.
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      For purposes of this Section 801, "substantially all of its assets" shall
mean, at any date, a portion of the non-current assets reflected in the
Corporation's consolidated balance sheet as of the end of the most recent
quarterly period that represents at least sixty-six and two-thirds percent
(66 2/3%) of the total reported value of such assets.

SECTION 802. SUCCESSOR SUBSTITUTED.

      In case of any such consolidation, merger, sale or conveyance and upon the
assumption by the successor Person of the obligations under this Indenture and
the Securities in accordance with Section 801, such successor Person shall
succeed to and be substituted for the Corporation, with the same effect as if it
had been named herein as a party hereto, and the Corporation shall thereupon be
relieved of any further obligations or liabilities hereunder and upon the
Securities and the Corporation as the predecessor Person may thereupon or at any
time thereafter be dissolved, wound-up or liquidated. Such successor Person
thereupon may cause to be signed, and may issue either in its own name or in the
name of the predecessor corporation, any or all of the Securities issuable
hereunder which theretofore shall not have been signed by the Corporation and
delivered to the Trustee and, upon the order of such successor Person, instead
of the Corporation, and subject to all the terms, conditions and limitations in
this
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            (A)   shall neither

                  (i)   apply to any Security of any series created prior to the
                        execution of such supplemental indenture and entitled to
                        the benefit of such provision nor

                  (ii)  modify the rights of the Holder of any such Security
                        with respect to such provision

            or

            (B)   shall become effective only when there is no such Security
                  Outstanding;

      or

      (6)   to secure the Securities pursuant to the requirements of Section
            1005 or to otherwise secure the Securities of any series; or

      (7)   to establish the form or terms of Securities of any series as
            permitted by Sections 201 and 301; or

      (8)   to evidence and provide for the acceptance of appointment hereunder
            by a successor Trustee with respect to the Securities of one or more
            series and to add to or change any of the provisions of this
            Indenture as shall be necessary to provide for or facilitate the
            administration of the trusts hereunder by more than one Trustee,
            pursuant to the requirements of Section 611; or

      (9)   to make provision with respect to any conversion or exchange rights
            contemplated by Section 301; or

     (10)   to cure any ambiguity, to correct or supplement any provision herein
            which may be defective or inconsistent with any other provision
            herein; or

     (11)   to make such amendments that do not adversely affect the interests
            of the Holders of Securities of any series in any material respect;
            or

     (12)   to add, change or eliminate any provision of this Indenture as shall
            be necessary or desirable in accordance with any amendments to the
            Trust Indenture Act.

SECTION 902. SUPPLEMENTAL INDENTURES WITH CONSENT OF HOLDERS.

      With the consent of the Holders of not less than a majority in principal
amount of the Outstanding Securities of each series affected by such
supplemental indenture, by Act of said Holders delivered to the Corporation and
the Trustee, the Corporation, when authorized by its Board of Directors, and the
Trustee may enter into an indenture or indentures supplemental hereto for the
purpose of adding any provisions to or changing in any manner or eliminating any
of the provisions of this Indenture or of modifying in any
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manner the rights of the Holders of Securities of such series under this
Indenture; provided, however, that no such supplemental indenture shall, without
the consent of the Holder of each Outstanding Security affected thereby,

      (1)   change the Stated Maturity of the principal of, or any installment
            of principal of or interest or premium on, any Security, or reduce
            the principal amount thereof or the rate of interest thereon or any
            premium payable upon the redemption thereof, or reduce the amount of
            the principal of an Original Issue Discount Security or any other
            Security which would be due and payable upon a declaration of
            acceleration of the Maturity thereof pursuant to Section 502, or
            change the coin or currency in which any Security or any premium or
            interest thereon is payable, or impair the right to institute suit
            for the enforcement of any such payment on or after the Stated
            Maturity thereof (or, in the case of redemption, on or after the
            Redemption Date), or adversely affect any right of the Holder of any
            Security to require the Corporation to repurchase such Security

      (2)   reduce the percentage in principal amount of the Outstanding
            Securities of any series, the consent of whose Holders is required
            for any such supplemental indenture, or the consent of whose Holders
            is required for any waiver (of compliance with certain provisions of
            this Indenture or certain defaults hereunder and their consequences)
            provided for in this Indenture, or

      (3)   modify any of the provisions of this Section, Section 513 or Section
            1010, except to increase any percentage set forth in such Sections







Corporation shall be in default, specifying all such defaults and the nature and
status thereof of which they may have knowledge.

SECTION 1005. MORTGAGE OF CERTAIN PROPERTY



            accordance with Section 1005, Mortgage such Principal Property
            without equally and ratably securing the Securities; or

      (d)   (i) the Corporation promptly informs the Trustee of such sale,
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            (ii)  the net proceeds of such sale are at least equal to the fair
                  value (as determined by resolution adopted by the Board of
                  Directors) of such Principal Property and

            (iii) the Corporation shall, and in any such case the Corporation
                  covenants that it will, within one hundred and eighty (180)
                  days after such sale, apply an amount equal to the net
                  proceeds of such sale to the retirement of debt of the
                  Corporation, or of a Subsidiary of the Corporation in the case
                  of property of such Subsidiary, maturing by its terms more
                  than one (1) year after the date on which it was originally
                  incurred (herein called "funded debt"); provided that the
                  amount to be applied to the retirement of funded debt of the
                  Corporation or of a Subsidiary of the Corporation shall be
                  reduced by the amount below if, within seventy-five (75) days
                  after such sale, the Corporation shall deliver to the Trustee
                  an Officers' Certificate:

                  (aa)  stating that on a specified date after such sale the
                        Corporation or a Subsidiary of the Corporation, as the
                        case may be, voluntarily retired a specified principal
                        amount of funded debt,

                  (bb)  stating that such retirement was not effected by payment
                        at maturity or pursuant to any applicable mandatory
                        sinking fund or prepayment provision (other than
                        provisions requiring retirement of any funded debt of
                        the Corporation or a Subsidiary of the Corporation, as
                        the case may be, under the circumstances referred to in
                        this Section 1006), and

                  (cc)  stating the then optional redemption or prepayment price
                        applicable to the funded debt so retired or, if there is
                        no such price applicable, the amount applied by the
                        Corporation or a Subsidiary of the Corporation, as the
                        case may be, to the retirement of such funded debt.

      In the event of such a sale or transfer the Corporation shall deliver to
the Trustee a certified copy of the resolution of the Board of Directors
referred to in the parenthetical phrase contained in subclause (e)(ii) of this
Section 1006 and an Officers' Certificate setting forth all material facts under
this Section 1006. For the purposes of this Section 1006 the term retirement of
such funded debt shall include the "in substance defeasance" of such funded debt
in accordance with then applicable accounting rules.

SECTION 1007. CHANGE IN CONTROL.

      (a)   If there shall have occurred a Change in Control, Securities shall
            be purchased by the Corporation, at the option of the Holder
            thereof, at a purchase price (the "Change in Control Purchase
            Price") equal to

            (i)   unless otherwise specified in the terms of such Securities,
                  one hundred percent (100%) of the principal amount thereof,
                  together

                                       55
                  with accrued interest to the Change in Control Purchase Date
                  referred to below (except that interest installments due prior
                  to the Change in Control Purchase Date will be payable to the
                  Holders of such Securities of record at the close of business
                  on the relevant record dates according to their terms and the
                  provisions of Section 307), or

            (ii)  such other price or prices as may be specified in the terms of
                  such Securities;

   in each case as of the date that is thirty-five (35) Business Days after the
   occurrence of the Change in Control (the "Change in Control Purchase Date"),
   subject to satisfaction by or on behalf of the Holder of the requirements set
   forth in Section 1007(c).

   A "Change in Control" shall be deemed to have occurred at such time as any of
   the following events shall occur:

      (1)   any Person or group of Persons shall have acquired "beneficial
            ownership" (within the meaning of Section 13(d) or 14(d) of the









case of any Securities redeemed or to be redeemed only in part, to the portion
of the principal amount of such Securities which has been or is to be redeemed.

SECTION 1104. NOTICE OF REDEMPTION.

      Notice of redemption shall be given by first-class mail, postage prepaid,
mailed not less than 30 nor more than 60 days prior to the Redemption Date, to
ea蝐�Da le



Trustee shall authenticate and deliver to the Holder of such Security without
service charge, a new Security or Securities of the same series and of like
tenor, of any authorized denomination as requested by such Holder, in aggregate
principal amount equal to and in exchange for the unredeemed portion of the
principal of the Security so surrendered.

                                 ARTICLE TWELVE
                                  SINKING FUNDS

SECTION 1201. APPLICABILITY OF ARTICLE.

      The provisions of this Article shall be applicable to any sinking fund for
the retirement of Securities of any series except as otherwise specified as
contemplated by Section 301 for such Securities.

      The minimum amount of any sinking fund payment provided for by the terms
of any Securities is herein referred to as a "mandatory sinking fund payment",
and any payment in excess of such minimum amount provided for by the terms of
such Securities is herein referred to as an "optional sinking fund payment". If
provided for by the terms of any Securities, the cash amount of any sinking fund
payment may be subject to reduction as provided in Section 1202. Each sinking
fund payment shall be applied to the redemption of Securities as provided for by
the terms of such Securities.

SECTION 1202. SATISFACTION OF SINKING FUND PAYMENTS WITH SECURITIES.

      The Corporation

      (1)   may deliver Outstanding Securities of a series (other than any
            previously called for redemption) and

      (2)   may apply as a credit Securities of a series which have been
            redeemed either at the election of the Corporation pursuant to the
            terms of such Securities or through the application of permitted
            optional sinking fund payments pursuant to the terms of such
            Securities,

in each case in satisfaction of all or any part of any sinking fund payment with
respect to any Securities of such series required to be made pursuant to the
terms of such Securities as and to the extent provided for by the terms of such
Securities; provided that the Securities to be so credited have not been
previously so credited. The Securities to be so credited shall be received and
credited for such purpose by the Trustee at the Redemption Price, as specified
in the Securities so to be redeemed, for redemption through operation of the
sinking fund and the amount of such sinking fund
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payment shall be reduced accordingly.

SECTION 1203. REDEMPTION OF SECURITIES FOR SINKING FUND.

      Not less than 45 days prior to each sinking fund payment date for any
Securities, the Corporation will deliver to the Trustee an Officers' Certificate
specifying the amount of the next ensuing sinking fund payment for such
Securities pursuant to the terms of such Securities, the portion thereof, if
any, which is to be satisfied b�sua     eranᜀati s tttcer e T seeany, ties tauch
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Commonwealth of
Pennsylvania

County of Allegheny         ss.:
}

      On the    day of         ,     , before me personally came            , to
me known, who, being by me duly sworn, did depose and say that he/she is
        of United States Steel Corporation, one of the corporations described in
and which executed the foregoing instrument; that he/she knows the seal of said
corporation; that the seal affixed to said instrument is such corporate seal;
that it was so affixed by authority of the Board of Directors of said
corporation; and that he/she signed his/her name thereto by like authority.

State of New York

County of New York          ss.:
}

      On the day    of          ,     , before me personally came           , to
me known, who, being by me duly sworn, did depose and say that he/she is
        of The Bank of New York, one of the corporations described in and which
executed the foregoing instrument; that he/she knows the seal of said
corporation; that the seal affixed to said instrument is such corporate seal;
that it was so affixed by authority of the Board of Directors of said
corporation; and that he/she signed his/her name thereto by like authority.
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                                                                       EXHIBIT A

                        CHANGE IN CONTROL PURCHASE NOTICE

                                     [DATE]

United States Steel Corporation
600 Grant Street
Room 611
Pittsburgh, PA 15219-4776

Ladies and Gentlemen:

      This letter represents a Change in Control Purchase Notice as defined in
and pursuant to Section 1007(c) of the Indenture dated as of           , between
United States Steel Corporation (the "Corporation") and The Bank of New York, as
Trustee (the "Trustee"), relating to Securities of the Corporation (the
"Securities").

      1.    The certificate number[s] of the Security or Securities which the
            undersigned will deliver to b�c u tate        unde 

Gentlem甀e

 nor Se n  to b�c �riticurities"�c　ecuritie  he/she kno
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COIcD                       

L                                               

c u tate                             

600 Gr oration") tid The Bank.    Th0 Gr, PA 15219Th776

adies and ntlemen:

      This lette representA a Change



      The undersigned hereby withdraws the Change in Control Purchase Notice as
defined in and pursuant to Section 1008 of the Indenture dated as of          ,
between United States Steel Corporation (the "Corporation") and The Bank of New
York, as Trustee (the "Trustee"), relating to Securities of the Corporation (the
"Securities"), previously delivered to you by the undersigned.

      The following information is supplied by the undersigned with respect to
the election of withdrawal:

      The certificate number[s] of the Security or Securities in respect of
which such notice of withdrawal is being submitted [is/are]

Very truly yours,

                                       B-1
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                  governments, the timely payment of which is unconditionally
                  guaranteed as a full faith and credit obligation by such
                  government, or governments,

that in either case under clauses (i) or (ii), are not callable or redeemable at
the option of the issuer thereof.

         "Global Security" means a Security that evidences all or part of the
Securities of any series and bears the legend set forth in Section 204 (or such
legend as may be specified as contemplated by Section 301 for such Securities).

         "Holder" means a Person in whose name a Security is registered in the
Security Register.

         "Indenture" means this instrument as originally executed and as it may
from time to time be supplemented or amended by one or more indentures
supplemental hereto.

         "interest", when used with respect to an Original Issue Discount
Security that by its terms bears interest only after Maturity, means interest
payable after Maturity.

         "Interest Payment Date", when used with respect to any Security, means
the Stated Maturity of an installment of interest on such Security.

         "Junior Securities" has the meaning specified in Section 1414 (a).

         "Lien" means any mortgage, pledge, security interest, encumbrance, lien
or charge of any kind (including any conditional sale or other title retention
agreement or lease in the nature thereof).
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         "Maturity", when used with respect to any Security, means the date on
which the principal of such Security or an installment of principal becomes due
and payable as therein or herein provided, whether at the Stated Maturity or by
declaration of acceleration, call for redemption or otherwise.

         "Mortgage" means, as the context may require, (i) to mortgage, pledge,
encumber or subject to a lien or (ii) a mortgage, pledge, encumbrance or lien.

         "Notice of Default" means a written notice of the kind specified in
Section 501(4).

         "Officers' Certificate" means a certificate signed by the Chairman of
the Board, any Vice Chairman of the Board, Chief Executive Officer, President,
Chief Operating Officer, Chief Financial Officer or any Vice President, and by
the Treasurer, any Assistant Treasurer, the Comptroller, any Assistant
Comptroller, the Secretary or any Assistant Secretary, of the Corporation, and
delivered to the Trustee. One of the officers signing an Officers' Certificate
given pursuant to Section 1004 shall be the principal executive, financial or
accounting officer of the Corporation.

         "Opinion of Counsel" means a written opinion of counsel, who may be an
employee of, or counsel to, the Corporation, and who shall be acceptable to the
Trustee.

         "Original Issue Discount Security" means any Security that provides for
an amount less than the principal amount thereof to be due and payable upon a
declaration of acceleration of the Maturity thereof pursuant to Section 502.

         "Outstanding", when used with respect to Securities, means, as of the
date of determination, all Securities theretofore authenticated and delivered
under this Indenture, except:

         (1)      Securities theretofore cancelled by the Trustee or delivered
                  to the Trustee for cancellation;

         (2)      Securities for whose payment or redemption money in the
                  necessary amount has been theretofore deposited with the
                  Trustee or any Paying Agent (other than the Corporation) in
                  trust or set aside and segregated in trust by the Corporation
                  (if the Corporation shall act as its own Paying Agent) for the
                  Holders of such Securities; provided that, if such Securities
                  are to be redeemed, notice of such redemption has been duly
                  given pursuant to this Indenture or provision therefor
                  satisfactory to the Trustee has been made;

         (3)      Securities as to which Defeasance has been effected pursuant
                  to Section 1302; and

         (4)      Securities which have been paid pursuant to Section 306 or
                  issued in exchange for or in lieu of which other Securities
                  have been authenticated and delivered pursuant to this
                  Indenture, other than any such Securities in respect of which





         "Redemption Price", when used with respect to any Security to be
redeemed, means the price at which it is to be redeemed pursuant to this
Indenture.

         "Regular Record Date" for the interest payable on any Interest Payment
Date on the Securities of any series means the date specified for that purpose
as contemplated by Section 301.

         "Securities" has the meaning stated in the first recital of this
Indenture and more particularly means any Securities authenticated and delivered
under this Indenture.

         "Securities Act" means the Securities Act of 1933 and any statute
successor thereto, in each case as amended from time to time.

         "Security Register" and "Security Registrar" have the respective
meanings specified in Section 305.

         "Senior Debt" shall mean, with respect to the Corporation, the
principal, premium, if any, and interest on

         (i)   all indebtedness of the Corporation, whether outstanding on the
               date hereof or hereafter created, incurred or assumed, which is
               for money borrowed, or evidenced by a note or similar instrument
               given in connection with the acquisition of any business,
               properties or assets, including securities;

         (ii)  any indebtedness of others of the kinds described in the
               preceding clause (i) for the payment of which the Corporation is
               responsible or liable (directly or indirectly, contingently
               or otherwise) as guarantor or otherwise; and

         (iii) amendments, renewals, extensions and refundings of any such
               indebtedness, unless in any instrument or instruments evidencing
               or securing such indebtedness or pursuant to which the same is
               outstanding, or in any such amendment, renewal, extension or
               refunding, it is expressly provided that such indebtedness is not
               superior in right of payment to the Securities of any series.

         The Senior Debt shall continue to be Senior Debt and entitled to the
benefits of the subordination provisions irrespective of any amendment,
modification or waiver of any term of the Senior Debt or extension or renewal of
the Senior Debt.

         "Special Record Date" for the payment of any Defaulted Interest means a
date fixed by the Trustee pursuant to Section 307.

         "Stated Maturity", when used with respect to any Security or any
installment of principal thereof or interest thereon, means the date specified
in such Security as the fixed date on which the principal of such Security or
such installment of principal or interest is due and payable.

         "Subsidiary" means a corporation or other business entity where more
than 50% of the outstanding Voting Stock of which is owned, directly or
indirectly, by the Corporation or by one or more other Subsidiaries, or by the
Corporation and one or more other Subsidiaries.

         "Trust Indenture Act" means the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 as in force
at the date as of which this instrument was executed; provided, however, that if
the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 is amended after such date, "Trust Indenture
Act" means, to the
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extent required by any such amendment, the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 as so
amended.
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         Any certificate or opinion of an officer of the Corporation may be
based, insofar as it relates to legal matters, upon a certificate or opinion of,
or representations by, counsel, unless such officer knows, or in the exercise of
reasonable care should know, that the certificate or opinion or representations
with respect to the matters upon which his certificate or opinion is based are
erroneous. Any such certificate or opinion of counsel may be based, insofar as
it relates to factual matters, upon a certificate or opinion of, or
representations by, an officer or officers of the Corporation stating that the
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information with respect to such factual matters is in the possession of the
Corporation, unless such counsel knows, or in the exercise of reasonable care
should know, that the certificate or opinion or representations with respect to
such matters are erroneous.

         Where any Person is required to make, give or execute two or more
applications, requests, consents, certificates, statements, opinions or other
instruments under this Indenture, they may, but need not, be consolidated and
form one instrument.

SECTION 104.  ACTS OF HOLDERS; RECORD DATES.

         Any request, demand, authorization, direction, notice, consent, waiver
or other action provided or permitted by this Indenture to be given, made or
taken by Holders may be embodied in and evidenced by one or more instruments of
substantially similar tenor signed by such Holders in person or by, an agent
duly appointed in writing; and, except as herein otherwise expressly provided,
such action shall become effective when such instrument or instruments are
delivered to the Trustee and, where it is herein expressly required, to the
Corporation. Such instrument or instruments (and the action embodied therein and
evidenced thereby) are herein sometimes referred to as the "Act" of the Holders
signing such instrument or instruments. Proof of execution of any such
instrument or of a writing appointing any such agent shall be sufficient for any
purpose of this Indenture and (subject to Section 601) conclusive in favor of
the Trustee and the Corporation, if made in the manner provided in this Section.
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                                 SECURITY FORMS

SECTION 201.  FORMS GENERALLY.

         The Securities of each series shall be in substantially the form set
forth in this Article, or in such other form as shall be established by an
Establishment Action or in one or more indentures supplemental hereto, in each
case with such appropriate insertions, omissions, substitutions and other
variations as are required or permitted by this Indenture, and may have such
letters, numbers or other marks of identification and such legends or
endorsements placed thereon as may be required to comply with the rules of any
securities exchange or Depositary therefor or as may, consistently herewith, be
determined by the officers executing such Securities, as evidenced by their
execution

                                       12
thereof. If the form of Securities of any series is established by action taken
pursuant to a Board Resolution, a copy of an appropriate record of such action
shall be certified by the Secretary or an Assistant Secretary of the Corporation
and delivered to the Trustee at or prior to the delivery of the Corporation
Order contemplated by Section 303 for the authentication and delivery of such
Securities.

SECTION 202.  FORM OF FACE OF SECURITY.

[Insert any legend required by the Internal Revenue Code and the regulations
thereunder.]

UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

[Insert title of the Series of Subordinated Debt Securities]

No.____________$____________

         UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION, a corporation duly organized and
existing under the laws of the State of Delaware (herein called the
"Corporation", which term includes any successor Person under the Indenture
hereinafter referred to), for value received, hereby promises to pay to
________________, or registered assigns, the principal sum of ________________
Dollars on ________________ [if the Security is to bear interest prior to
Maturity, insert -- , and to pay interest thereon from ________________ or from
the most recent Interest Payment Date to which interest has been paid or duly
provided for, semi-annually on ________________ and ________________ in each
year, commencing ____________, at the rate of ____% per annum, until the
principal hereof is paid or made available for payment ][if applicable, insert
- -- , provided that any principal and premium, and any such installment of
interest, which is overdue shall bear interest at the rate of ____% per annum
(to the extent that the payment of such interest shall be legally enforceable),
from the dates such amounts are due until they are paid or made available for
payment, and such interest shall be payable on demand]. The interest so payable,
and punctually paid or duly provided for, on any Interest Payment Date will, as
provided in such Indenture, be paid to the Person in whose name this Security
(or one or more Predecessor Securities) is registered at the close of business
on the Regular Record Date for such interest, which shall be the
________________ or ________________ (whether or not a Business Day), as the
case may be, next preceding such Interest Payment Date. Any such interest not so
punctually paid or duly provided for will forthwith cease to be payable to the
Holder on such Regular Record Date and may either be paid to the Person in whose
name this Security (or one or more Predecessor Securities) is registered at the
close of business on a Special Record Date for the payment of such Defaulted
Interest to be fixed by the Trustee, notice whereof shall be given to Holders of
Securities of this series not less than 10 days prior to such Special Record
Date, or be paid at any time in any other lawful manner not inconsistent with
the requirements of any securities exchange on which the Securities of this
series may be listed, and upon such notice as may be required by such exchange,
all as more fully provided in said Indenture].

         [If the Security is not to bear interest prior to Maturity, insert --
The principal of this Security shall not bear interest except in the case of a
default in payment of principal upon acceleration, upon redemption or at Stated
Maturity and in such case the overdue principal and any overdue premium shall
bear interest at the rate of ____% per annum
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(to the extent that the payment of such interest shall be legally enforceable),
from the dates such amounts are due until they are paid or made available for
payment. Interest on any overdue principal or premium shall be payable on
demand.

         Payment of the principal of (and premium, if any) and [if applicable,
insert -- any such] interest on this Security will be made at the office or
agency of the Corporation maintained for that purpose in ________________, in
such [coin or currency of the United States of America] [Foreign Currency,







the Security.]

         The Indenture contains provisions permitting the Corporation and the
Trustee to modify the Indenture or any supplemental indenture without the
consent of the Holders for one or more of the following purposes: (1) to
evidence the succession of another corporation to the Corporation; (2) to add to
the covenants of the Corporation further covenants, restrictions, conditions or
provisions; (3) to add additional events of default for the benefit�倀def



denomination, as requested by the Holder surrendering the same.

         No service charge shall be made for any such registration of transfer
or exchange, but the Corporation or the Trustee may require payment of a sum
sufficient to coe.



                  Security (or one or more Predecessor Securities) is registered
                  at the close of business on the Regular Record Date for such
                  interest;

         (4)      the date or dates on which the principal of any Securities of
                  the series is payable;

         (5)      the rate or rates at which any Securities of the series shall
                  bear interest, if any, the date or dates from which any such
                  interest shall accrue, the Interest Payment Dates on which any
                  such interest shall be payable and the Regular Record Date for
                  any such interest payable on any Interest Payment Date;
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         (6)      the place or places where the principal of and/or any premium
                  or interest on any Securities of the series shall be payable;

         (7)      the period or periods within which, the price or prices at
                  which, the currency or currencies (including currency units)
                  in which and the other terms and conditions upon which any
                  Securities of the series may be redeemed, in whole or in part,
                  at the option of the Corporation and, if other than by a Board
                  Resolution, the manner in which any election by the
                  Corporation to redeem the Securities shall be evidenced;

         (8)      the obligation, if any, of the Corporation to redeem or
                  purchase any Securities of the series pursuant to any sinking
                  fund or analogous provisions or at the option of the Holder
                  thereof and the period or periods within which, the price or
                  prices at which and the terms and conditions upon which any
                  Securities of the series shall be redeemed or purchased, in
                  whole or in part, pursuant to such obligation;

         (9)      if other than denominations of $1,000 and any integral
                  multiple thereof, the denominations in which any Securities of
                  the series shall be issuable;

         (10)     if the amount of principal of or any premium or interest on
                  any Securities of the series may be determined with reference
                  to an index, pursuant to a formula or other method, the manner
                  in which such amounts shall be determined;

         (11)     if other than the currency of the United States of America,
                  the currency, currencies or currency units in which the
                  principal of or any premium or interest on any Securities of
                  the series shall be payable and the manner of determining the
                  equivalent thereof in the currency of the United States of
                  America for any purpose, including for purposes of the
                  definition of "Outstanding" in Section 101;

         (12)     if the principal of or any premium or interest on any
                  Securities of the series is to be payable, at the election of
                  the Corporation or the Holder thereof, in one or more
                  currencies or currency units other than that or those in which
                  such Securities are stated to be payable, the currency,
                  currencies or currency units in which the principal of or any
                  premium or interest on such Securities as to which such
                  election is made shall be payable, the periods within which
                  and the terms and conditions upon which such election is to be
                  made and the amount so payable (or the manner in which such
                  amount shall be determined);

         (13)     if other than the entire principal amount thereof, the portion
                  of the principal amount of any Securities of the series which
                  shall be payable upon declaration of acceleration of the
                  Maturity thereof pursuant to Section 502;

         (14)     if the principal amount payable at the Stated Maturity of any
                  Securities of the series will not be determinable as of any
                  one or more dates prior to the Stated Maturity, the amount
                  which shall be deemed to be the principal amount of such
                  Securities as of any such date for any purpose
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                  thereunder or hereunder, including the principal amount
                  thereof which shall be due and payable upon any Maturity other
                  than the Stated Maturity or which shall be deemed to be
                  Outstanding as of any date prior to the Stated Maturity (or,
                  in any such case, the manner in which such amount deemed to be
                  the principal amount shall be determined);

         (15)     if applicable, that the Securities of the series, in whole or
                  any specified part, shall be defeasible pursuant to Section





Securities. If the form or terms of the Securities of the series have been
established by one or more Establishment Actions as permitted by Sections 201
and 301, in authenticating such Securities, and accepting the additional
responsibilities under this Indenture in relation to such Securities, the
Trustee shall be entitled to receive, and (subject to Section 601) shall be
fully protected in relying upon, an Opinion of Counsel stating,

         (1)      if the form of such Securities has been established by an
                  Establishment Action as permitted by Section 201, that such
                  form has been established in conformity with the provisions of
                  this Indenture;

         (2)      if the terms of such Securities have been established by an
                  Establishment Action as permitted by Section 301, that such
                  terms have been established in conformity with the provisions
                  of this Indenture; and

         (3)      that such Securities, when authenticated and delivered by the
                  Trustee and issued by the Corporation in the manner and
                  subject to any conditions specified in such Opinion of
                  Counsel, will constitute valid and legally binding obligations
                  of the Corporation enforceable in accordance with their terms,
                  subject to bankruptcy, insolvency, fraudulent transfer,
                  reorganization, moratorium and similar laws of general
                  applicability relating to or affecting creditors' rights and
                  to general equity principles.

         If such form or terms have been so established, the Trustee shall not
be required to authenticate such Securities if the issue of such Securities
pursuant to this Indenture will affect the Trustee's own rights, duties or
immunities under the Securities and this Indenture or otherwise in a manner
which is not reasonably acceptable to the Trustee.

         Notwithstanding the provisions of Section 301 and of the preceding
paragraph, if
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all Securities of a series are not to be originally issued at one time, it shall
not be necessary to deliver the Establishment Action otherwise required pursuant
to Section 301 or the Corporation Order and Opinion of Counsel otherwise
required pursuant to such preceding paragraph at or prior to the authentication
of each Security of such series if such documents are delivered at or prior to
the authentication upon original issuance of the first Security of such series
to be issued.

         Each Security shall be dated the date of its authentication.

         No Security shall be entitled to any benefit under this Indenture or be
valid or obligatory for any purpose unless there appears on such Security a
certificate of authentication substantially in the form provided for herein
executed by the Trustee by manual signature, and such certificate upon any
Security shall be conclusive evidence, and the only evidence, that such Security
has been duly authenticated and delivered hereunder. Notwithstanding the
foregoing, if any Security shall have been authenticated and delivered hereunder
but never issued and sold by the Corporation, and the Corporation shall deliver
such Security to the Trustee for cancellation as provided in Section 309, for
all purposes of this Indenture such Security shall be deemed never to have been
authenticated and delivered hereunder and shall never be entitled to the
benefits of this Indenture.
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         (1)      The Corporation may elect to make payment of any Defaulted
                  Interest to the Persons in whose names the Securities of such
                  series (or their respective Predecessor Securities) are
                  registered at the close of business on a Special Record Date
                  for the payment of such Defaulted Interest, which shall be
                  fixed in the following manner. The Corporation shall notify
                  the Trustee in writing of the amount of Defaulted Interest
                  proposed to be paid on each Security of such series and the
                  date of the proposed payment, and at the same time the
                  Corporation shall deposit with the Trustee an amount of money
                  equal to the aggregate amount proposed to be paid in respect
                  of such Defaulted Interest or shall make arrangements
                  satisfactory to the Trustee for such deposit prior to the date
                  of the proposed payment, such money when deposited to be held
                  in trust for the
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                  benefit of the Persons entitled to such Defaulted Interest as
                  in this Clause provided. Thereupon the Trustee shall fix a
                  Special Record Date for the payment of such Defaulted Interest
                  that shall be not more than 15 days and not less than 10 days
                  prior to the date of the proposed payment and not less than 10
                  days after the receipt by the Trustee of the notice of the
                  proposed payment. The Trustee shall promptly notify the
                  Corporation of such Special Record Date and, in the name and
                  at the expense of the Corporation, shall cause notice of the
                  proposed payment of such Defaulted Interest and the Special
                  Record Date therefor to be given to each Holder of Securities
                  of such series in the manner set forth in Section 106, not
                  less than 10 days prior to such Special Record Date. Notice of
                  the proposed payment of such Defaulted Interest and the
                  Special Record Date therefor having been so mailed, such
                  Defaulted Interest shall be paid to the Persons in whose names
                  the Securities of such series (oidaysaymentaymell ecosuac iheecin10yက                      es of suchf
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and shall be promptly cancelled by it. The Corporation may at any time deliver
to the Trustee for cancellation any Securities previously authenticated and
delivered hereunder which the Corporation may have acquired in any manner
whatsoever, and may deliver to the Trustee (or to any other Person for delivery
to the Trustee) for cancellation any Securities previously authenticated
hereunder which the Corporation has not issued and sold, and all
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Securities so delivered shall be promptly cancelled by the Trustee. No
Securities shall be authenticated in lieu of or in exchange for any Securities
cancelled as provided in this Section, except as expressly permitted by this
Indenture. Until directed otherwise by a Corporation Order, all cancelled
Securities held by the Trustee shall be conspicuously marked as such 1 aaaaaatee























eligible in accordance with the provisions of this Section, such Authenticating
Agent shall resign immediately in the manner and with the effect specified in
this Section.

      Any corporation into which an Authenticating Agent may be merged or
converted or with which it may be consolidated, or any corporation resulting
from any merger, conversion or consolidation to which such Authenticating Agent
shall be a party, or any corporation succeeding to all or substantially all of
the corporate agency or corporate trust business of an Authenticating Agent,
shall continue to be an Authenticating Agent, provided such corporation shall be
otherwise eligible under this Section, without the execution or filing of any
paper or any further act on the part of the Trustee or the Authenticating Agent.

      In case at the time such successor to any Authenticating Agent with
respect to any series shall succeed to such Authenticating Agent, any of the
Securities of such series shall have been authenticated but not delivered, any
such successor to such Authenticating Agent may adopt the certificate of
authentication of any predecessor Authenticating Agent and deliver such
Securities so authenticated; and in case at that time any of the Securities of
such series shall not have been authenticated, any successor to any
Authenticating Agent may authenticate such Securities either in the name of any
predecessor hereunder or in the name of successor Authenticating Agent; and in
all such cases such certificate shall have the full force which it is anywhere
in the Securities of such series or in this Indenture provided that the
certificate of the predecessor Authenticating Agent shall have; provided,
however, that the right to adopt the certificate of authentication of any
predecessor Authenticating Agent or to authenticate Securities in the name of
any predecessor Authenticating Agent shall apply only to its successor or
successors by merger, conversion or consolidation.

      An Authenticating Agent may resign at any time by giving written notice
thereof to the Trustee and to the Corporation. The Trustee may at any time
terminate the agency of an Authenticating Agent by giving written notice thereof
to such Authenticating Agent and to the Corporation. Upon receiving such a
notice of resignation or upon such a termination, or in case at any time such
Authenticating Agent shall cease to be eligible in accordance with the
provisions of this Section, the Trustee may appoint a successor Authenticating
Agent which must be acceptable to the Corporation and shall give notice of such
appointment in the manner provided in Section 106 to all Holders of Securities
of the series with respect to which such Authenticating Agent will serve. Any
successor Authenticating Agent upon acceptance of its appointment hereunder
shall become vested with all the rights, powers and duties of its predecessor
hereunder, with like effect as if originally named as an Authenticating Agent.
No successor Authenticating Agent shall be appointed unless eligible under the
provisions of this Section.

      Any Authenticating Agent by the acceptance of its appointment shall be
deemed to have agreed with the Trustee that: it will perform and carry out the
duties of an Authenticating Agent as herein set forth; it will keep and maintain
and furnish to the Trustee from time to time as requested by the Trustee
appropriate records of all transactions carried out by it as Authenticating
Agent and will furnish the Trustee such other information and reports as the
Trustee may reasonably require; it is eligible for
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appointment as Authenticating Agent under this Section 614 and will notify the
Trustee promptly if it shall cease to be so qualified; and it will indemnify the
Trustee against any loss, liability or expense incurred by the Trustee and will
defend any claim asserted against the Trustee by reason of acts or failures to
act of the Authenticating Agent but it shall have no liability for any action
taken by it at the specific written direction of the Trustee.

      The Trustee agrees to pay to each Authenticating Agent from time to time
reasonable compensation for its services under this Section, and the Trustee
shall be entitled to be reimbursed for such payments, subject to the provisions
of Section 607.
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its Board of Directors, and the Trustee, at any time and from time to time, may
enter into one or more indentures supplemental hereto, in form satisfactory to
the Trustee, for one or more of the following purposes:

      (1)   to evidence the succession of another Person to the Corporation and
            the assumption by any such successor of the covenants of the
            Corporation herein and in the Securities; or

      (2)   to add to the covenants of the Corporation for the benefit of the
            Holders of all or any series of Securities (and if such covenants
            are to be for the benefit of less than all series of Securities,
            stating that such covenants are expressly being included solely for
            the benefit of such series) or to surrender any right or power
            herein conferred upon the Corporation; or

      (3)   to add any additional Events of Default for the benefit of the
            Holders of all or any series of Securities (and if such additional
            Events of Default are to be for the benefit of less than all series
            of Securities, stating that such additional Events of Default are
            expressly being included solely for the benefit of such series); or

      (4)   to add to or change any of the provisions of this Indenture to such
            extent as shall be necessary to permit or facilitate the issuance of
            Securities in bearer form, registrable or not registrable as to
            principal, and with or without interest coupons, or to permit or
            facilitate the issuance of Securities in uncertificated form; or
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      (5)   To add to, change or eliminate any of the provisions of this
            Indenture in respect of one or more series of Securities, provided
            that any such addition, change or elimination

            (A)   shall neither

                  (i)   apply to any Security of any series created prior to the
                        execution of such supplemental indenture and entitled to
                        the benefit of such provision nor

                  (ii)  modify the rights of the Holder of any such Security
                        with respect to such provision

            or

            (B)   shall become effective only when there is no such Security
                  Outstanding;

      or

      (6)   to secure the Securities of any series; or

      (7)   to establish the form or terms of Securities   to sec 
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by the Trustee in exchange for Outstanding Securities of such series.

                                   ARTICLE TEN
                                    COVENANTS

SECTION 1001. PAYMENT OF PRINCIPAL, PREMIUM AND INTEREST.

      The Corporation covenants and agrees for the benefit of each series of
Securities that it will duly and punctually pay or cause to be paid the
principal of (including any amount in respect of original issue discount) and
any premium and interest on each of the Securities of such series at the Place
of Payment, at the respective times and in the manner provided in the Securities
and this Indenture. The principal of, premium, and interest on the Securities
shall be payable only in accordance with the terms of the relevant Security.

SECTION 1002. MAINTENANCE OF OFFICE OR AGENCY.

      The Corporation will maintain an office or agency where Securities of that
series may be presented or surrendered for payment, where Securities of that
series may be surrendered for registration of transfer or exchange and where
notices and demands to or upon the Corporation in respect of the Securities of
that series and this Indenture may be served. The Corporation will give prompt
written notice to the Trustee of the location, and any change in the location,
of such office or agency. If at any time the Corporation shall fail to maintain
any such required office or agency or shall fail to furnish the Trustee with the
address thereof, such presentations, surrenders, notices and demands may be made
or served at the Corporate Trust Office of the Trustee, or an affiliate of the
Trustee, and the Corporation hereby appoints the Trustee as its agent to receive
all such
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presentations, surrenders, notices and demands.

      The Corporation may also from time to time designate one or more other
offices or agencies where the Securities of one or more series may be presented
or surrendered for any or all such purposes and may from time to time rescind
such designations; provided, however, that no such designation or rescission
shall in any manner relieve the Corporation of its obligation to maintain an
office or agency for such purposes. The Corporation will give prompt written
notice to the Trustee of any such designation or rescission and of any change in
the location of any such other office or agency.

SECTION 1003. MONEY FOR SECURITIES PAYMENTS TO BE HELD IN TRUST.

      If the Corporation shall at any time act as its own Paying Agent with
respect to any series of Securities, it will, on or before each due date of the
principal of or any premium or interest on any of the Securities of that series,
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      If less than all the Securities of any series are to be redeemed (unless
all the Securities of such series and of a specified tenor are to be redeemed or
unless such redemption affects only a single Security), the particular
Securities to be redeemed shall be selected not more than 60 days prior to the
Redemption Date by the Trustee, from the Outstanding Securities of such series
not previously called for redemption, by such method as the Trustee shall deem
fair and appropriate and which may provide for the selection for redemption of a
portion of the principal amount of any Security of such series, provided that
the unredeemed portion of the principal amount of any Security shall be in an
authorized denomination (which shall not be less than the minimum authorized
denomination or any integral multiple thereof) for such Security. If less than
all the Securities of such series and of a specified tenor are to be redeemed
(unless such redemption affects only a single Security), the particular
Securities to be redeemed shall be selected not more than 60 days prior to the
Redemption Date by the Trustee, from the Outstanding Securities of such series
and specified tenor not previously called for redemption in accordance with the
preceding sentence.

      The Trustee shall promptly notify the Corporation in writing of the
Securities selected for redemption as aforesaid and, in case of any Securities
selected for partial redemption as aforesaid, the principal amount thereof to be
redeemed.

      The provisions of the two preceding paragraphs shall not apply with
respect to any redemption affecting only a single Security, whether such
Security is to be redeemed in whole or in part. In the case of any such
redemption in part, the unredeemed portion of the principal amount of the
Security shall be in an authorized denomination (which shall not be less than
the minimum authorized denomination) for such Security.

      For all purposes of this Indenture, unless the context otherwise requires,
all provisions relating to the redemption of Securities shall relate, in the
case of any Securities redeemed or to be redeemed only in part, to the portion
of the principal amount of such Securities which has been or is to be redeemed.

SECTION 1104. NOTICE OF REDEMPTION.

      Notice of redemption shall be given by first-class mail, postage prepaid,
mailed not less than 30 nor more than 60 days prior to the Redemption Date, to
each Holder of Securities to be redeemed, at his address appearing in the
Security Register.

                                       55
      All notices of redemption shall state:

      (1)   the Redemption Date,

      (2)   the Redemption Price,

      (3)   if less than all the Outstanding Securities of any series consisting
            of more than a single Security are to be redeemed, the
            identification (and, in the case of partial redemption of any such
            Securities, the principal amounts) of the particular Securities to
            be redeemed and, if less than all the Outstanding Securities of any
            series consisting of a single Security are to be redeemed, the
            principal amount of the particular Security to be redeemed,

      (4)   that on the Redemption Date the Redemption Price will become due and
            payable upon each such Security to be redeemed and, if applicable,
            that interest thereon will cease to accrue on and after said date,

      (5)   the place or places where each such Security is to be surrendered
            for payment of the Redemption Price, and

      (6)   that the redemption is for a sinking fund, if such is the case, and

      (7)   if applicable, the conversion price or exchange rate, the date on
            which the right to convert or exchange the Securities to be redeemed
            shall terminate and the place or places where such Securities may be
            surrendered for conversion or exchange, as the case may be.

      Notice of redemption of Securities to be redeemed at the election of the
Corporation shall be given by the Corporation or, at the Corporation's request,
by the Trustee in the name and at the expense of the Corporation and shall be
irrevocable.

SECTION 1105. DEPOSIT OF REDEMPTION PRICE.

      Prior to any Redemption Date, the Corporation shall deposit with the
Trustee or with a Paying Agent (or, if the Corporation is acting as its own
Paying Agent, segregate and hold in trust as provided in Section 1003) an amount
of money sufficient to pay the Redemption Price of, and (except if the
Redemption Date shall be an Interest Payment Date) accrued interest on, all the



Securities which are to be redeemed on that date.

SECTION 1106. SECURITIES PAYABLE ON REDEMPTION DATE.

      Notice of redemption having been given as aforesaid, the Securities so to
be redeemed shall, on the Redemption Date, become due and payable at the
Redemption Price therein specified, and from and after such date (unless the
Corporation shall default in the payment of the Redemption Price and accrued
interest) such Securities shall cease to bear interest. Upon surrender of any
such Security for redemption in accordance with said notice, such Security shall
be paid by the Corporation at the Redemption Price, together with accrued
interest to the Redemption Date; provided, however, that, unless otherwise
specified as contemplated by Section 301, installments of interest whose Stated
Maturity is on or prior to the Redemption Date will be payable to the Holders of
such Securities, or one or more Predecessor Securities, registered as such at
the close of business on the relevant Record Dates according to their terms and
the provisions of Section 307.

      If any Security called for redemption shall not be so paid upon surrender
thereof
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for redemption, the principal and any premium shall, until paid, bear interest
from the Redemption Date at the rate prescribed therefor in the Security.

SECTION 1107. SECURITIES REDEEMED IN PART.

      Any Security that is to be redeemed only in part shall be surrendered at a
Place of Payment therefor (with, if the Corporation or the Trustee so requires,
due endorsement by, or a written instrument of transfer in form satisfactory to
the Corporation and the Trustee duly executed by, the Holder thereof or his
attorney duly authorized in writing), and the Corporation shall execute, and the
Trustee shall authenticate and deliver to the Holder of such Security without
service charge, a new Security or Securities of the same series and of like
tenor, of any authorized denomination as requested by such Holder, in aggregate
principal amount equal to and in exchange for the unredeemed portion of the
principal of the Security so surrendered.

                                 ARTICLE TWELVE
                                  SINKING FUNDS

SECTION 1201. APPLICABILITY OF ARTICLE.

      The provisions of this Article shall be applicable to any sinking fund for
the retirement of Securities of any series except as otherwise specified as
contemplated by Section 301 for such Securities.

      The minimum amount of any sinking fund payment provided for by the terms
of any Securities is herein referred to as a "mandatory sinking fund payment",
and any payment in excess of such minimum amount provided for by the terms of
such Securities is herein referred to as an "optional sinking fund payment". If
provided for by the terms of any Securities, the cash amount of any sinking fund
payment may be subject to reduction as provided in Section 1202. Each sinking
fund payment shall be applied to the redemption of Securities as provided for by
the terms of such Securities.

SECTION 1202. SATISFACTION OF SINKING FUND PAYMENTS WITH SECURITIES.

      The Corporation

      (1)   may deliver Outstanding Securities of a series (other than any
            previously called for redemption) and

      (2)   may apply as a credit Securities of a series which have been
            redeemed either at the election of the Corporation pursuant to the
            terms of such Securities or through the application of permitted
            optional sinking fund payments pursuant to the terms of such
            Securities,

in each case in satisfaction of all or any part of any sinking fund payment with
respect to any Securities of such series required to be made pursuant to the
terms of such Securities as and to the extent provided for by the terms of such
Securities; provided that the Securities to be so credited have not been
previously so credited. The Securities to be so credited shall be received and
credited for such purpose by the Trustee at the Redemption Price, as specified
in the Securities so to be redeemed, for redemption through operation of the
sinking fund and the amount of such sinking fund
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payment shall be reduced accordingly.

SECTION 1203. REDEMPTION OF SECURITIES FOR SINKING FUND.



      Not less than 45 days prior to each sinking fund payment date for any
Securities, the Corporation will deliver to the Trustee an Officers' Certificate
specifying the amount of the next ensuing sinking fund payment for such
Securities pursuant to the terms of such Securities, the portion thereof, if
any, which is to be satisfied cate



(hereinafter called "Covenant Defeasance"). For this purpose, such Covenant
Defeasance means that, with respect to such Securities, the Corporation may omit
to comply with and shall have no liability in respect of any term, condition or
limitation set forth in any such specified Section (to the extent so specified
in the case of Section 501(4) or Article Fourteen), whether directly or
indirectly by reason of any reference elsewhere herein to any such Section or by
reason of any reference in any such Section to any other provision herein or in
any other document, but the remainder of this Indenture and such Securities
shall be unaffected thereby.

SECTION 1304. CONDITIONS TO DEFEASANCE OR COVENANT DEFEASANCE.

      The following shall be the conditions to the application of Section 1302
or Section 1303 to any Securities or any series of Securities�asll be unaitions ry桵�ies th o di th o followtyleowing n may omit
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further evidence is required with respect to the right of any Person as a
holder of Senior Debt to participate in any payment of distribution pursuant to
this Article, the Trustee may request such Person to furnish evidence to the
reasonable satisfaction of the Trustee as to the amount of Senior Debt held by
such Person, the extent to which such Person is entitled to participate in such
payment or distribution and any other facts pertinent to the rights of such
Person under this Article, and if such evidence is not furnished, the Trustee
may defer any payment to such Person pending judicial determination as to the
right of such Person to receive such payment.

SECTION 1410. RELIANCE ON JUDICIAL ORDER OR CERTIFICATE OF LIQUIDATING AGENT.

         Upon any payment or distribution of assets of the Corporation referred
to in this Article, the Trustee, subject to the provisions of Section 603, and
the Holders of Securities of any series shall be entitled to conclusively rely
upon any order or decree entered by any court of competent jurisdiction in which
such insolvency, bankruptcy, receivership, liquidation, reorganization,
dissolution winding up or
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similar case or proceeding is pending, or a certificate of the trustee in
bankruptcy, receiver, liquidating trustee, custodian, assignee for the benefit
of creditors, agent or other Person making such payment or distribution,
delivered to the Trustee or to the Holders of Securities of such series, for
the purpose of ascertaining the Persons entitled to participate in such payment
or distribution, the holders of the Senior Debt and other indebtedness of the
Corporation, as the case may be, the amount thereof or payable thereon, the
amount or amounts paid or distributed thereon and all other facts pertinent
thereto or to this Article.

SECTION 1411. TRUSTEE NOT FIDUCIARY FOR HOLDERS OF SENIOR DEBT.

         With respect to the holders of Senior Debt, the Trustee undertakes to
perform or to observe only such of its covenants and obligations as are
specifically set forth in this Article, and no implied covenants or obligations
with respect to the holders of such Senior Debt shall be read into this
Indenture against the Trustee. The Trustee shall not be deemed to owe any
fiduciary duty to the holders of Senior Debt with respect to its obligations and
duties created hereunder and shall not be liable to any such holders or
creditors if it shall in good faith pay over or distribute to Holders of
Securities of any series or to the Corporation or to any other Person cash,
property or securities to which any holders of Senior Debt shall be entitled by
virtue of this Article or otherwise.

SECTION 1412. RIGHTS OF TRUSTEE AS HOLDER OF SENIOR DEBT; PRESERVATION OF
TRUSTEE'S RIGHTS.

         The Trustee in its individual capacity shall be entitled to all the
rights set forth in this Article with respect to any Senior Debt which may at
any time be held by it, to the same extent as any other holder of Senior Debt,
and nothing in the Indenture shall deprive the Trustee of any of its rights as
such holder.

         Nothing in this Article shall apply to claims of, or payments to, the
Trustee under or pursuant to Section 607.

SECTION 1413. ARTICLE APPLICABLE TO PAYING AGENTS.

         In case at any time any Paying Agent other than the Trustee shall have
been appointed by the Corporation and be then acting hereunder, the term
"Trustee" as used in this Article shall in such case (unless the context
otherwise requires) be construed as extending to and including such Paying
Agent within its meaning as fully for all intents and purposes as if such
Paying Agent were named in this Article in addition to or in place of the
Trustee; provided, however, that this Section shall not apply to the
Corporation or any Affiliate of the Corporation if it or such Affiliate acts as
Paying Agent.

SECTION 1414. CERTAIN CONVERSIONS OR EXCHANGES DEEMED PAYMENT.

         For the purposes of this Article only, (a) the issuance and delivery of
securities which are subordinate in right of payment to all then outstanding
Senior Debt to substantially the same extent as the Securities are so
subordinate ("Junior Securities") (or cash paid in
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lieu of fractional shares) upon conversion or exchange of Securities of any
series as contemplated by Section 301, shall not be deemed to constitute a
payment or distribution on account of the principal of or premium or interest on
Securities of such series or on account of the purchase or other acquisition of
Securities of such series and (b) the payment, issuance or delivery of cash,



property or securities (other than Junior Securities and cash paid m
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     the Warrant Agreement.

5.   When Stock Purchase Contracts have been duly authorized, executed and
     delivered by the Corporation and when duly paid for and delivered in
     accordance with the procedures described in the Registration Statement and
     any prospectus supplement relating to such sale, the Stock Purchase
     Contracts will be legal, valid and binding obligations of the Corporation
     enforceable against it in accordance with and subject to the terms thereof.

6.   When Stock Purchase Units have been duly authorized, executed and delivered
     by the Corporation and when duly paid for and delivered in accordance with
     the procedures described in the Registration Statement and any prospectus
     supplement relating to such sale, the Stock Purchase Units will be legal,
     valid and binding obligations of the Corporation enforceable against it in
     accordance with and subject to the terms thereof.

The opinions set forth above are qualified to the extent such enforceability may
be limited by (a) bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, moratorium or similar
laws affecting the enforcement of creditor's rights generally; (b) general
equitable principles concerning specific performance and other equitable
remedies; and (c) general matters of public policy.

I hereby consent to the filing of this opinion as an exhibit to the Registration
Statement.

Very truly yours,

/s/ Robert M. Stanton
Robert M. Stanton



                                                                    EXHIBIT 23.1

                       CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT ACCOUNTANTS

     We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration
Statement on Form S-3 of our report dated February 15, 2002 except as to Note 8
which is as of April 26, 2002, relating to the consolidated financial statements
of United States Steel Corporation, which appears in the Current Report on Form
8-K of United States Steel Corporation dated June 4, 2002. We also consent to
the incorporation by reference in this Registration Statement on Form S-3 of our
report dated February 15, 2002, relating to the financial statement schedule,
which appears in United States Steel Corporation's Annual Report on Form 10-K
for the year ended December 31, 2001. We also consent to the reference to us
under the heading "Experts" in such Registration Statement.

/s/ PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP

PRICEWATERHOUSECOOPERS LLP
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania
September 6, 2002



                                                                    EXHIBIT 23.2

                         INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' CONSENT

     We consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration Statement
of United States Steel Corporation on Form S-3 of our report dated March 28,
2002 (which report expresses an unqualified opinion and includes explanatory
paragraphs relating to the uncertainties about the consequences of the
bankruptcy proceedings and the ability to continue as a going concern),
appearing in the Annual Report on Form 10-K of Republic Technologies
International Holdings, LLC for the year ended December 31, 2001, and to the
reference to us under the heading "Experts" in the Prospectus, which is part of
such Registration Statement.

/s/ Deloitte & Touche LLP

DELOITTE & TOUCHE LLP
Cleveland, Ohio
September 6, 2002









desirable to enable United States Steel Corporation to comply with said Act and
the rules and regulations thereunder.

         IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 30th day of July,
2002.

                                        /s/ Dan D. Sandman
                                        ----------------------------------------

                                                                      Exhibit 24

                               POWER OF ATTORNEY

     KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

         That the undersigned does hereby make, constitute and appoint Thomas J.
Usher, John P. Surma, Jr. and Gretchen R. Haggerty, or any one of them, my true
and lawful attorneys-in-fact to sign and execute for me and on my behalf a
registration statement on Form S-3 to be filed by United States Steel
Corporation with the Securities and Exchange Commission in connection with the
issuance of up to $600 million of United States Steel Corporation common stock,
preferred stock, debt securities, warrants and convertible securities, and any
and all amendments to such registration statement to be filed with the
Securities and Exchange Commission pursuant to the Securities Act of 1933, as
amended, in such form as they or any one or more of them may approve, and to do
any and all other acts which said attorneys-in-fact may deem necessary or
desirable to enable United States Steel Corporation to comply with said Act and
the rules and regulations thereunder�fil
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                                                                    Exhibit 25.1
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                                    FORM T-1

                       SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION
                             Washington, D.C. 20549

                            STATEMENT OF ELIGIBILITY
                   UNDER THE TRUST INDENTURE ACT OF 1939 OF A
                    CORPORATION DESIGNATED TO ACT AS TRUSTEE

                      CHECK IF AN APPLICATION TO DETERMINE
                      ELIGIBILITY OF A TRUSTEE PURSUANT TO
                             SECTION 305(b)(2) |__|
                           ---------------------------

                              THE BANK OF NEW YORK
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     income and allowance .............................................            35,249,695
Trading Assets ........................................................             8,132,696
Premises and fixed assets (including capitalized
   leases) ............................................................               898,980
Other real estate owned ...............................................                   911
Investments in unconsolidated subsidiaries and
   associated companies ...............................................               220,609
Customers' liability to this bank on acceptances
   outstanding ........................................................               574,020
Intangible assets
   Goodwill ...........................................................             1,714,761
   Other intangible assets ............................................                49,213
Other assets ..........................................................             5,001,308
                                                                                 ------------
</TABLE>

<TABLE>

<S>                                                                              <C>
Total assets ..........................................................          $ 73,954,859
                                                                                 ============
LIABILITIES
Deposits:
   In domestic offices ................................................          $ 29,175,631
   Noninterest-bearing ................................................            11,070,277
   Interest-bearing ...................................................            18,105,354
   In foreign offices, Edge and Agreement
     subsidiaries, and IBFs ...........................................            24,596,600
   Noninterest-bearing ................................................               321,299
   Interest-bearing ...................................................            24,275,301
Federal funds purchased and securities sold under
   agreements to repurchase ...........................................             1,922,197
Trading liabilities ...................................................             1,970,040
Other borrowed money:
   (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations
   under capitalized leases) ..........................................             1,577,518
Bank's liability on acceptances executed and
   outstanding ........................................................               575,362
Subordinated notes and debentures .....................................             1,940,000
Other liabilities .....................................................             5,317,831
                                                                                 ------------
Total liabilities .....................................................          $ 67,075,179
                                                                                 ============
EQUITY CAPITAL
Common stock ..........................................................             1,135,284
Surplus ...............................................................             1,055,508
Retained earnings .....................................................             4,227,287
Accumulated other comprehensive income ................................               (38,602)
Other equity capital components .......................................                     0
                                                                                 ------------
Total equity capital ..................................................             6,379,477
                                                                                 -----------    6,379  79  79  
Total e� ....          ............ ......                             379      ��  .  sd cs                                                                                     L

�   .s .
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                                                                    Exhibit 25.2

= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =

                                    FORM T-1

                       SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION
                             Washington, D.C. 20549

                            STATEMENT OF ELIGIBILITY
                   UNDER THE TRUST INDENTURE ACT OF 1939 OF A
                    CORPORATION DESIGNATED TO ACT AS TRUSTEE

                      CHECK IF AN APPLICATION TO DETERMINE
                      ELIGIBILITY OF A TRUSTEE PURSUANT TO
                             SECTION 305(b)(2) |__|
                           ---------------------------

                              THE BANK OF NEW YORK

               (Exact name of trustee as specified in its charter)

New York                                                   13-5160382
(State of incorporation                                    (I.R.S. employer
if not a U.S. national bank)                               identification no.)

One Wall Street, New York, N.Y.                            10286
(Address of principal executive offices)                   (Zip code)
                           ---------------------------

                         United States Steel Corporation
               (Exact name of obligor as specified in its charter)

Delaware                                                   25-1897152
(State or other jurisdiction of                            (I.R.S. employer
incorporation or organization)                             identification no.)

600 Grant Street
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania                                   15219-2800
(Address of principal executive offices)                   (Zip code)
                           ---------------------------

                          Subordinated Debt Securities
                       (Title of the indenture securities)

= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =

1.   GENERAL INFORMATION. FURNISH THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION AS TO THE TRUSTEE:

     (A)  NAME AND ADDRESS OF EACH EXAMINING OR SUPERVISING AUTHORITY TO WHICH
          IT IS SUBJECT.
<TABLE>
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     income and allowance .............................................            35,249,695
Trading Assets ........................................................             8,132,696
Premises and fixed assets (including capitalized
   leases) ............................................................               898,980
Other real estate owned ...............................................                   911
Investments in unconsolidated subsidiaries and
   associated companies ...............................................               220,609
Customers' liability to this bank on acceptances
   outstanding ........................................................               574,020
Intangible assets
   Goodwill ...........................................................             1,714,761
   Other intangible assets ............................................                49,213
Other assets ..........................................................             5,001,308
                                                                                 ------------
</TABLE>

<TABLE>

<S>                                                                              <C>
Total assets ..........................................................          $ 73,954,859
                                                                                 ============
LIABILITIES
Deposits:
   In domestic offices ................................................          $ 29,175,631
   Noninterest-bearing ................................................            11,070,277
   Interest-bearing ...................................................            18,105,354
   In foreign offices, Edge and Agreement
     subsidiaries, and IBFs ...........................................            24,596,600
   Noninterest-bearing ................................................               321,299
   Interest-bearing ...................................................            24,275,301
Federal funds purchased and securities sold under
   agreements to repurchase ...........................................             1,922,197
Trading liabilities ...................................................             1,970,040
Other borrowed money:
   (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations
   under capitalized leases) ..........................................             1,577,518
Bank's liability on acceptances executed and
   outstanding ........................................................               575,362
Subordinated notes and debentures .....................................             1,940,000
Other liabilities .....................................................             5,317,831
                                                                                 ------------
Total liabilities .....................................................          $ 67,075,179
                                                                                 ============
EQUITY CAPITAL
Common stock ..........................................................             1,135,284
Surplus ...............................................................             1,055,508
Retained earnings .....................................................             4,227,287
Accumulated other comprehensive income ................................               (38,602)
Other equity capital components .......................................                     0
                                                                                 ------------
Total equity capital ..................................................             6,379,477
                                                                                 -----------    6,379  79  79  
Total e� ....          ............ ......                             379      ��  .  sd cs                                                                                     L
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